TOWN OF CLAREMONT

ANNUAL BUDGET

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2024

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1995

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Statement of Comprehensive Income by Nature or Type	2
Statement of Cash Flows	3
Statement of Financial Activity	4
Index of Notes to the Budget	5
Fees and Charges Schedule	27

TOWN'S VISION

Claremont will develop as a harmonious cosmopolitan town creating opportunities for community wellbeing and business prosperity; whilst respecting and celebrating the past.

TOWN OF CLAREMONT STATEMENT OF COMPREHENSIVE INCOME BY NATURE FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2024

		2023/24	2022/23	2022/23
	NOTE	Budget	Actual	Budget
Revenue		\$	\$	\$
Rates	2(a)	16,739,741	15,813,285	15,569,830
Operating grants, subsidies and contributions	11	272,645	218,086	322,646
Fees and charges	14	3,884,165	3,937,835	4,071,858
Interest revenue	12(a)	868,172	722,411	530,550
Other revenue	12(b)	517,470	615,030	501,832
		22,282,193	21,306,647	20,996,716
Expenses				
Employee costs	15	(8,447,148)	(8,015,268)	(8,447,386)
Materials and contracts		(7,955,391)	(6,538,549)	(7,779,585)
Utility charges		(552,399)	(568,723)	(531,409)
Depreciation	6	(4,034,247)	(3,525,301)	(4,034,247)
Finance costs	12(d)	(226,940)	(258,838)	(255,918)
Insurance		(276,366)	(263,630)	(265,867)
Other expenditure		(1,296,747)	(958,697)	(417,118)
		(22,789,238)	(20,129,006)	(21,731,530)
		(507,045)	1,177,641	(734,814)
Capital grants, subsidies and contributions	11	462,000	163,150	223,000
Profit on asset disposals	5	29,919	95,903	28,828
Loss on asset disposals		(10,037)	0	0
		481,882	259,053	251,828
Net result for the period		(25,163)	1,436,694	(482,986)
Other comprehensive income				
Total other comprehensive income for the period		0	0	0
Total comprehensive income for the period		(25,163)	1,436,694	(482,986)

This statement is to be read in conjunction with the accompanying notes.

TOWN OF CLAREMONT STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2024

CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES	NOTE	2023/24 Budgot	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budgot
	NOTE	Budget \$	Actual \$	Budget \$
Receipts Rates		» 16,485,178	» 15,772,302	» 15,592,330
Operating grants, subsidies and contributions		1,174,563	813,482	1,630,646
Fees and charges		3,848,709	3,937,835	4,071,858
Interest revenue		846,629	722,411	530,550
Other revenue		462,573	615,030	501,832
		22,817,652	21,861,060	22,327,216
Payments				
Employee costs		(8,407,148)	(7,995,547)	(8,634,886)
Materials and contracts		(8,247,391)	(6,404,458)	(7,759,585)
Utility charges		(552,399)	(568,723)	(531,409)
Finance costs		(226,940)	(283,588)	(255,918)
Insurance		(276,366)	(263,630)	(265,867)
Other expenditure		(1,296,747)	(958,697)	(417,118)
		(19,006,991)	(16,474,643)	(17,864,783)
Net cash provided by (used in) operating activities	4	3,810,661	5,386,417	4,462,433
CASH FLOWS FROM INVESTING ACTIVITIES				
Payments for purchase of property, plant & equipment	5(a)	(2,449,895)	(769,805)	(1,421,854)
Payments for construction of infrastructure	5(b)	(3,906,592)	(3,150,831)	(3,101,228)
Payments for intangible assets	5(c)	(253,925)	(76,900)	0
Capital grants, subsidies and contributions		442,000	163,150	284,332
Proceeds from sale of property, plant and equipment	5(a)	148,000	196,394	112,155
Net cash provided by (used in) investing activities		(6,020,412)	(3,637,992)	(4,126,595)
CASH FLOWS FROM FINANCING ACTIVITIES				
Repayment of borrowings	7(a)	(255,646)	(2,727,098)	(2,727,098)
Payments for principal portion of lease liabilities	8	(51,990)	(57,609)	(91,160)
Payments for financial assets at amortised cost - term	Ū			
deposits		0	(2,161,623)	0
Proceeds on disposal of financial assets at amortised cost - term deposits		0	2,006,894	0
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities		(307,636)	(2,939,436)	(2,818,258)
Net increase (decrease) in cash held		(2,517,387)	(1,191,011)	(2,482,420)
Cash at beginning of year		14,768,453	15,959,464	15,458,499
Cash and cash equivalents at the end of the year	4	12,251,066	14,768,453	12,976,079

This statement is to be read in conjunction with the accompanying notes.

TOWN OF CLAREMONT STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL ACTIVITY FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2024

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2024		2023/24	2022/23	2022/23
		2023/24	2022/23	2022/25
OPERATING ACTIVITIES	NOTE	Budget	Actual	Budget
Revenue from operating activities		\$	\$	\$
Rates	2(a)	16,739,741	15,813,285	15,569,830
Operating grants, subsidies and contributions	11	272,645	218,086	322,646
Fees and charges	14	3,884,165	3,937,835	4,071,858
Interest revenue	12(a)	868,172	722,411	530,550
Other revenue	12(b)	517,470	615,030	501,832
Profit on asset disposals	5	29,919	95,903 21,402,550	28,828 21,025,544
Evenenditure from exerction activities		22,312,112	21,402,550	21,025,544
Expenditure from operating activities	15	(8,447,148)	(8,015,268)	(8,447,386)
Employee costs Materials and contracts	15	(7,955,391)	(6,538,549)	(7,779,585)
		(552,399)	(568,723)	(7,773,303) (531,409)
Utility charges Depreciation	6	(4,034,247)	(3,525,301)	(4,034,247)
Finance costs	12(d)	(226,940)	(258,838)	(255,918)
Insurance	12(u)	(276,366)	(263,630)	(265,867)
Other expenditure		(1,296,747)	(958,697)	(417,118)
Loss on asset disposals	5	(10,037)	(000,001)	0
	Ŭ	(22,799,275)	(20,129,006)	(21,731,530)
		(, , - ,	(-, -,,	(, - , ,
Non-cash amounts excluded from operating activities	3(b)	4,014,365	3,429,398	4,005,419
Amount attributable to operating activities		3,527,202	4,702,942	3,299,433
INVESTING ACTIVITIES				
Inflows from investing activities				
Capital grants, subsidies and contributions	11	462,000	163,150	223,000
Proceeds from disposal of assets	5	148,000	196,394	112,155
	· ·	610,000	359,544	335,155
Outflows from investing activities		,		
Payments for property, plant and equipment	5(a)	(2,449,895)	(769,805)	(1,421,854)
Payments for construction of infrastructure	5(b)	(3,906,592)	(3,150,831)	(3,101,228)
Payments for intangible assets		(253,925)	(76,900)	0
		(6,610,412)	(3,997,536)	(4,523,082)
Amount attributable to investing activities		(6,000,412)	(3,637,992)	(4,187,927)
		(0,000,112)	(0,001,002)	(1,101,021)
FINANCING ACTIVITIES				
Inflows from financing activities				/
Transfers from reserve accounts	9(a)	1,228,723	2,605,000	2,910,000
		1,228,723	2,605,000	2,910,000
Outflows from financing activities	- ()		(0, 707, 000)	(0, 707, 000)
Repayment of borrowings	7(a)	(255,646)	(2,727,098)	(2,727,098)
Payments for principal portion of lease liabilities	8	(51,990) (807,167)	(57,609) (867,778)	(91,160) (628,055)
Transfers to reserve accounts	9(a)		(3,652,485)	(3,446,313)
Amount attributable to financing activities		(1,114,803) 113,920	(1,047,485)	(536,313)
		,020	(1,011,100)	(000,010)
MOVEMENT IN SURPLUS OR DEFICIT				
Surplus or deficit at the start of the financial year	3	2,359,290	2,341,825	1,424,807
Amount attributable to operating activities		3,527,202	4,702,942	3,299,433
Amount attributable to investing activities		(6,000,412)	(3,637,992)	(4,187,927)
Amount attributable to financing activities	_	113,920	(1,047,485)	(536,313)
Surplus or deficit at the end of the financial year	3	0	2,359,290	0

This statement is to be read in conjunction with the accompanying notes.

TOWN OF CLAREMONT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2024 INDEX OF NOTES TO THE BUDGET

Note 1	Basis of Preparation	6
Note 2	Rates and Service Charges	8
Note 3	Net Current Assets	12
Note 4	Reconciliation of cash	14
Note 5	Fixed Assets	15
Note 6	Depreciation	16
Note 7	Borrowings	17
Note 8	Lease Liabilities	19
Note 9	Reserve Accounts	20
Note 10	Revenue Recognition	21
Note 11	Program Information	22
Note 12	Other Information	24
Note 13	Elected Members Remuneration	25
Note 14	Fees and Charges	26
Note 15	Employee Costs	26

1(a) **BASIS OF PREPARATION**

The annual budget has been prepared in accordance with Australian Accounting Standards (as they apply to local governments and not-for-profit entities) and interpretations of the Australian Accounting Standards Board, and the*Local Government Act 1995* and accompanying regulations.

The *Local Government Act 1995* and accompanying Regulations take precedence over Australian Accounting Standards where they are inconsistent.

The Local Government (Financial Management) Regulations 1996 specify that vested land is a right-of-use asset to be measured at cost. All right-of-use assets (other than vested improvements) under zero cost concessionary leases are measured at zero cost rather than at fair value. The exception is vested improvements on concessionary land leases such as roads, buildings or other infrastructure which continue to be reported at fair value, as opposed to the vested land which is measured at zero cost. The measurement of vested improvements at fair value is a departure from AASB 16 which would have required the Town to measure any vested improvements at zero cost.

Accounting policies which have been adopted in the preparation of this annual budget have been consistently applied unless stated otherwise. Except for cash flow and rate setting information, the budget has been prepared on the accrual basis and is based on historical costs, modified, where applicable, by the measurement at fair value of selected non-current assets, financial assets and liabilities.

Financial reporting disclosures in relation to assets and liabilities required by the Australian Accounting Standards have not been made unless considered important for the understanding of the budget or required by legislation.

The local government reporting entity

All funds through which the Town of Claremont controls resources to carry on its functions have been included in the financial statements forming part of this annual budget.

In the process of reporting on the local government as a single unit, all transactions and balances between those Funds (for example, loans and transfers between Funds) have been eliminated.

All monies held in the Trust Fund are excluded from the financial statements. A separate statement of those monies appears at Note 13 to the annual budget.

2022/23 actual balances

Balances shown in this budget as 2022/23 Actual are estimates as forecast at the time of preparation of the annual budget and are subject to final adjustments.

Budget comparative figures

Unless otherwise stated, the budget comparative figures shown in the budget relate to the original budget estimate for the relevant item of disclosure.

Comparative figures

Where required, comparative figures have been adjusted to conform with changes in presentation for the current financial year.

Initial application of accounting standards

During the budget year, the below revised Australian Accounting Standards and Interpretations are expected to be compiled, become mandatory and be applicable to its operations.

AASB 2021-2 Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards

- Disclosure of Accounting Policies or Definition of Accounting Estimates
- AASB 2021-6 Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards

- Disclosure of Accounting Policies: Tier 2 and Other Australian Accounting Standards

 AASB 2022-7 Editorial Corrections to Australian Accounting Standards and Repeal of Superseded and Redundant Standards

It is not expected these standards will have an impact on the annual budget.

New accounting standards for application in future years

The following new accounting standards will have application to local government in future years:

AASB 2014-10 Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards

- Sale or Contribution of Assets between an Investor and its Associate or Joint Venture

- AASB 2020-1 Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards
- Classification of Liabilities as Current or Non-current
- AASB 2021-7c Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards

- Effective Date of Amendments to AASB 10 and AASB 128 and Editorial Corrections [deferred AASB 10 and AASB 128 amendments in AASB 2014-10 apply]

- AASB 2022-5 Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards
- Lease Liability in a Sale and Leaseback
- AASB 2022-6 Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards
- Non-current Liabilities with Covenants
- AASB 2022-10 Amendments to Australian Accounting Standards
- Fair Value Measurement of Non-Financial Assets of Not-for-Profit Public Sector Entities

It is not expected these standards will have an impact on the annual budget.

Judgements, estimates and assumptions

The preparation of the annual budget in conformity with Australian Accounting Standards requires management to make judgements, estimates and assumptions that effect the application of policies and reported amounts of assets and liabilities, income and expenses.

The estimates and associated assumptions are based on historical experience and various other factors that are believed to be reasonable under the circumstances; the results of which form the basis of making the judgements about carrying values of assets and liabilities that are not readily apparent from other sources. Actual results may differ from these estimates.

The balances, transactions and disclosures impacted by accounting estimates are as follows:

- · estimated fair value of certain financial assets
- · estimation of fair values of land and buildings and investment property
- impairment of financial assets
- estimation uncertainties and judgements made in relation to lease accounting
- · estimated useful life of assets

Rounding off figures

All figures shown in this statement are rounded to the nearest dollar.

1(b) KEY TERMS AND DEFINITIONS - NATURE OR TYPE

REVENUES

RATES

All rates levied under the *Local Government Act 1995*. Includes general, differential, specific area rates, minimum payment, interim rates, back rates, ex-gratia rates, less discounts offered. Exclude administration fees, interest on instalments, interest on arrears, service charges and sewerage rates.

OPERATING GRANTS, SUBSIDIES AND CONTRIBUTIONS

All amounts received as grants, subsidies and contributions that are not capital grants.

CAPITAL GRANTS, SUBSIDIES AND CONTRIBUTIONS

Amounts received specifically for the acquisition, construction of new or the upgrading of non-current assets paid to a local government, irrespective of whether these amounts are received as capital grants, subsidies, contributions or donations.

REVENUE FROM CONTRACTS WITH CUSTOMERS

Revenue from contracts with customers is recognised when the local government satisfies its performance obligations under the contract.

FEES AND CHARGES

Revenues (other than service charges) from the use of facilities and charges made for local government services, sewerage rates, rentals, hire charges, fee for service, photocopying charges, licences, sale of goods or information, fines, penalties and administration fees.

Local governments may wish to disclose more detail such as rubbish collection fees, rental of property, fines and penalties, other fees and charges.

SERVICE CHARGES

Service charges imposed under *Division 6 of Part 6 of the Local* Government Act 1995. Regulation 54 of the Local Government *(Financial Management) Regulations 1996* identifies the charges which can be raised. These are television and radio broadcasting, underground electricity and neighbourhood surveillance services and water.

Exclude rubbish removal charges which should not be classified as a service charge. Interest and other items of a similar nature received from bank and investment accounts, interest on rate instalments, interest on rate arrears and interest on debtors.

INTEREST EARNINGS

Interest and other items of a similar nature received from bank and investment accounts, interest on rate instalments, interest on rate arrears and interest on debtors.

OTHER REVENUE / INCOME

Other revenue, which cannot be classified under the above headings, includes dividends, discounts, rebates etc.

PROFIT ON ASSET DISPOSAL

Gain on the disposal of assets including gains on the disposal of long-term investments.

EXPENSES

EMPLOYEE COSTS

All costs associated with the employment of person such as salaries, wages, allowances, benefits such as vehicle and housing, superannuation, employment expenses, removal expenses, relocation expenses, worker's compensation insurance, training costs, conferences, safety expenses, medical examinations, fringe benefit

tax, etc. Note AASB 119 Employee Benefits provides a definition of employee

Note AASB 119 Employee Benefits provides a definition of employee benefits which should be considered.

MATERIALS AND CONTRACTS

All expenditures on materials, supplies and contracts not classified under other headings. These include supply of goods and materials, legal expenses, consultancy, maintenance agreements, communication expenses (such as telephone and internet charges), advertising expenses, membership, periodicals, publications, hire expenses, rental, leases, postage and freight etc.

Local governments may wish to disclose more detail such as contract services, consultancy, information technology and rental or lease expenditures.

UTILITIES (GAS, ELECTRICITY, WATER)

Expenditures made to the respective agencies for the provision of power, gas or water.

Exclude expenditures incurred for the reinstatement of roadwork on behalf of these agencies.

INSURANCE

All insurance other than worker's compensation and health benefit insurance included as a cost of employment.

LOSS ON ASSET DISPOSAL

Loss on the disposal of fixed assets.

DEPRECIATION ON NON-CURRENT ASSETS

Depreciation and amortisation expenses raised on all classes of assets.

FINANCE COSTS

Interest and other costs of finance paid, including costs of finance for loan debentures, overdraft accommodation and refinancing expenses.

OTHER EXPENDITURE

Statutory fees, taxes, provision for bad debts, member's fees or levies including DFES levy and State taxes. Donations and subsidies made to community groups.

2. RATES AND SERVICE CHARGES

(a)	Rating Information			Number	5 / 11	2023/24 Budgeted	2023/24 Budgeted	2023/24 Budgeted	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
	Rate Description	Basis of valuation	Rate in	of properties	Rateable value	rate revenue	interim rates	total revenue	total revenue	total revenue
	· · · · ·		\$		\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
(i)	General rates									
	General Rates	Gross rental valuation	0.058281	3,276	152,956,110	8,914,435	180,000	9,094,435	13,870,771	13,476,630
	Commercial Rates	Gross rental valuation	0.071741	272	69,818,852	5,008,874	0	5,008,874	0	0
	Total general rates			3,548	222,774,962	13,923,309	180,000	14,103,309	13,870,771	13,476,630
			Minimum							
(ii)	Minimum payment		\$							
	General Rates	Gross rental valuation	1,421	1,774	34,344,720	2,520,854	0	2,520,854	1,882,240	2,033,200
	Commercial Rates	Gross rental valuation	1,421	18	259,239	25,578	0	25,578	0	0
	Total minimum payments			1,792	34,603,959	2,546,432	0	2,546,432	1,882,240	2,033,200
	Total general rates and minimum payme	nts		5,340	257,378,921	16,469,741	180,000	16,649,741	15,753,011	15,509,830
(iii) Specified area rates									
	BID Program-CBD					90,000	0	90,000	60,274	60,000
						16,559,741	180,000	16,739,741	15,813,285	15,569,830
	Discounts (Refer note 2(g))							0	0	0
	Waivers or Concessions (Refer note 2(g))							0	0	0
	Total rates					16,559,741	180,000	16,739,741	15,813,285	15,569,830

All rateable properties within the district used predominately for non-rural purposes are rated according to their Gross Rental Valuation (GRV).

The general rates detailed for the 2023/24 financial year have been determined by Council on the basis of raising the revenue required to meet the estimated deficiency between the total estimated expenditure proposed in the budget and the estimated revenue to be received from all sources other than general rates and also considering the extent of any increase in rating over the level adopted in the previous year.

The minimum rates have been determined by Council on the basis that all ratepayers must make a reasonable contribution to the cost of local government services/facilities.

2. RATES AND SERVICE CHARGES (CONTINUED)

(b) Interest Charges and Instalments - Rates and Service Charges

Instalment options	Date due	Instalment plan admin charge	Instalment plan interest rate	Unpaid rates interest rates
		\$	%	%
Option one				
Single full payment	7/09/2023		0.00%	11.00%
Option two				
First instalment	7/09/2023		0.00%	11.00%
Second instalment	15/11/2023	18	5.50%	11.00%
Third instalment	7/02/2024	18	5.50%	11.00%
Fourth instalment	2/05/2024	18	5.50%	11.00%
		2023/24 Budget revenue	2022/23 Actual revenue	2022/23 Budget revenue
		\$	\$	\$
Instalment plan admin charge	e revenue	75,000	70,956	67,000
Instalment plan interest earne	ed	150,000	131,360	125,100
Unpaid rates and service cha	arge interest earned	49,000	31,780	27,000
		274,000	234,096	219,100

2. RATES AND SERVICE CHARGES (CONTINUED)

(c) Objectives and Reasons for Differential Rating

To provide equity in the rating of properties across the Town the following rate categories have been determined for the implementation of differential rating.

Differential general rate

Description	Characteristics	Objects	Reasons
General Rate	Properties used for residental purposes and vacant land	The purpose of imposing a GRV differential rating for residential is to obtain a fair and equitable form of revenue raising from the categories of properties in the Town.	The rate in the dollar and minimum rate have been set on the basis that ratepayers make a reasonable contribution to the cost of all of the local government services and facilities.
Commercial Rate	Non residentual and non vacant land used for other purpose	The purpose of imposing a GRV differential rating for commercial is to obtain a fair and equitable form of revenue raising from the categories of properties in the Town.	The Claremont Town Centre and Stirling Highway corridor is the main location for commercial and industrial development and has large volumes of traffic and a higher impact on the Town's resources including Health, Planning, Civil Maintenance, and Building works. The rate in the dollar and minimum rate have been set to provide for a reasonable contribution towards these costs.
) Differential Minimu	um Payment		
General Rate	Properties used for residental purposes and vacant land	The purpose of imposing a GRV differential rating for residential is to obtain a fair and equitable form of revenue raising from the categories of properties in the Town.	The rate in the dollar and minimum rate have been set on the basis that ratepayers make a reasonable contribution to the cost of all of the local government services and facilities.
Commercial Rate	Non residentual and non vacant land used for other purpose	The purpose of imposing a GRV differential rating for commercial is to obtain a fair and equitable form of revenue raising from the categories of properties in the Town.	The Claremont Town Centre and Stirling Highway corridor is the main location for commercial and industrial development and has large volumes of traffic and a higher impact on the Town's resources including Health, Planning, Civil Maintenance, and Building works. The rate in the dollar and minimum rate have been set to provide for a reasonable contribution towards these costs.

2. RATES AND SERVICE CHARGES (CONTINUED)

(e) Specified Area Rate

	Budgeted rate applied to costs	Budgeted rate set aside to reserve	Reserve Amount to be applied to costs	Purpose of the rate	Area or properties rate is to be imposed on
Specified area rate	\$	\$	\$		
BID Program-CBD	90,000	0	90,000	Promotion of CBD through marketing, advertising, festivals, street activites etc.	Commercial properties within CBD, bounded by Stirling Hwy, Stirling Rd, Gugeri St and Leura Ave.
	90,000	0	90,000		

(f) Service Charges

There are no service charges for the year ended 30th June 2024.

(g) Waivers or concessions

The Town does not anticipate any waivers or concessions for the year ended 30th June 2024.

3. NET CURRENT ASSETS

3 . (a)	NET CURRENT ASSETS Composition of estimated net current assets	Note	2023/24 Budget 30 June 2024	2022/23 Actual 30 June 2023	2022/23 Budget 30 June 2023
			\$	\$	\$
	Current assets				
	Cash and cash equivalents	4	12,715,607	14,768,453	12,976,079
	Receivables		570,628	1,570,628	737,250
	Contract assets		81,508	81,508	15,000
	Inventories		27,372	35,372	10,000
	Other assets		7,563	7,563	0
			13,402,678	16,463,524	13,738,329
	Less: current liabilities				
	Trade and other payables		(2,191,168)	(2,491,168)	(2,121,522)
	Capital grant/contribution liability		(12,763)	(12,763)	0
	Lease liabilities	8	(43,981)	(51,990)	(165,500)
	Long term borrowings	7	(477,461)	(255,646)	(114,758)
	Employee provisions		(802,471)	(762,471)	(1,020,439)
	Other provisions		(91,578)	(111,578)	(61,332)
			(3,619,422)	(3,685,616)	(3,483,551)
	Net current assets		9,783,256	12,777,908	10,254,778
	Less: Total adjustments to net current assets	3(c)	(9,783,256)	(10,418,618)	(10,254,778)
	Net current assets used in the Rate Setting Statement		0	2,359,290	0

EXPLANATION OF DIFFERENCE IN NET CURRENT ASSETS AND SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)

Items excluded from calculation of budgeted deficiency When calculating the budget deficiency for the purpose of Section 6.2 (2)(c) of the Local Government Act 1995 the following amounts have been excluded as provided by Local Government (Financial Management) Regulation 32 which will not fund the budgeted expenditure.

(b) Non-cash amounts excluded from operating activities

The following non-cash revenue or expenditure has been excluded from amounts attributable to operating activities within the Rate Setting Statement in accordance with Financial Management Regulation 32.

	Note	30 June 2024	30 June 2023	30 June 2023
		\$	\$	\$
Adjustments to operating activities				
Less: Profit on asset disposals	5	(29,919)	(95,903)	(28,828)
Add: Loss on asset disposals	5	10,037	0	0
Add: Depreciation	6	4,034,247	3,525,301	4,034,247
Movement in current employee provisions associated with restricted cash		0		110,000
Non-cash movements in non-current assets and liabilities:				
- Pensioner deferred rates		0	0	(22,500)
- Employee provisions		0	0	(87,500)
Non cash amounts excluded from operating activities		4,014,365	3,429,398	4,005,419
(c) Current assets and liabilities excluded from budgeted deficiency				
The following current assets and liabilities have been excluded				
from the net current assets used in the Rate Setting Statement				
in accordance with Financial Management Regulation 32 to				
agree to the surplus/(deficit) after imposition of general rates.				
Adjustments to net current assets				
Less: Cash - reserve accounts	9	(10,991,791)	(11,413,347)	(11,150,702)
Less: Current assets not expected to be received at end of year				
- Rates receivable				(45,000)
Add: Current liabilities not expected to be cleared at end of year				
- Current portion of borrowings		477,461	255,646	114,758
- Current portion of lease liabilities		43,981	51,990	165,500
- Current portion of employee benefit provisions held in reserve		687,093	687,093	660,666
Total adjustments to net current assets		(9,783,256)	(10,418,618)	(10,254,778)

2023/24

Budget

2022/23

Actual

2022/23

Budget

3(d) NET CURRENT ASSETS (CONTINUED)

MATERIAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES CURRENT AND NON-CURRENT CLASSIFICATION

The asset or liability is classified as current if it is expected to be settled within the next 12 months, being the Town's operational cycle. In the case of liabilities where the Town does not have the unconditional right to defer settlement beyond 12 months, such as vested long service leave, the liability is classified as current even if not expected to be settled within the next 12 months. Inventories held for trading are classified as current or non-current based on the Town's intentions to release for sale.

TRADE AND OTHER PAYABLES

Trade and other payables represent liabilities for goods and services provided to the Town prior to the end of the financial year that are unpaid and arise when the Town becomes obliged to make future payments in respect of the purchase of these goods and services. The amounts are unsecured, are recognised as a current liability and are normally paid within 30 days of recognition. The carrying amounts of trade and other payables are considered to be the same as their fair values, due to their short-term nature.

PREPAID RATES

Prepaid rates are, until the taxable event has occurred (start of the next financial year), refundable at the request of the ratepayer. Rates received in advance are initially recognised as a financial liability. When the taxable event occurs, the financial liability is extinguished and the Town recognises revenue for the prepaid rates that have not been refunded.

INVENTORIES

General

Inventories are measured at the lower of cost and net realisable value.

Net realisable value is the estimated selling price in the ordinary course of business less the estimated costs of completion and the estimated costs necessary to make the sale.

Superannuation

The Town contributes to a number of superannuation funds on behalf of employees. All funds to which the Town contributes are defined contribution plans.

LAND HELD FOR RESALE

Land held for development and sale is valued at the lower of cost and net realisable value. Cost includes the cost of acquisition, development, borrowing costs and holding costs until completion of development. Finance costs and holding charges incurred after development is completed are expensed.

Gains and losses are recognised in profit or loss at the time of signing an unconditional contract of sale if significant risks and rewards, and effective control over the land, are passed on to the buyer at this point.

Land held for resale is classified as current except where it is held as non-current based on the Town's intentions to release for sale.

GOODS AND SERVICES TAX (GST)

Revenues, expenses and assets are recognised net of the amount of GST, except where the amount of GST incurred is not recoverable from the Australian Taxation Office (ATO).

Receivables and payables are stated inclusive of GST receivable or payable. The net amount of GST recoverable from, or payable to, the ATO is included with receivables or payables in the statement of financial position.

Cash flows are presented on a gross basis. The GST components of cash flows arising from investing or financing activities which are recoverable from, or payable to, the ATO are presented as operating cash flows.

CONTRACT LIABILITIES

Contract liabilities represent the Town's obligation to transfer goods or services to a customer for which the Town has received consideration from the customer.

Contract liabilities represent obligations which are not yet satisfied. Contract liabilities are recognised as revenue when the performance obligations in the contract are satisfied.

TRADE AND OTHER RECEIVABLES

Trade and other receivables include amounts due from ratepayers for unpaid rates and service charges and other amounts due from third parties for grants, contributions, reimbursements, and goods sold and services performed in the ordinary course of business.

Trade and other receivables are recognised initially at the amount of consideration that is unconditional, unless they contain significant financing components, when they are recognised at fair value.

Trade receivables are held with the objective to collect the contractual cashflows and therefore the Town measures them subsequently at amortised cost using the effective interest rate method.

Due to the short term nature of current receivables, their carrying amount is considered to be the same as their fair value. Non-current receivables are indexed to inflation, any difference between the face value and fair value is considered immaterial.

The Town applies the AASB 9 simplified approach to measuring expected credit losses using a lifetime expected loss allowance for all trade receivables. To measure the expected credit losses, rates receivable are separated from other trade receivables due to the difference in payment terms and security for rates receivable.

PROVISIONS

Provisions are recognised when the Town has a present legal or constructive obligation, as a result of past events, for which it is probable that an outflow of economic benefits will result and that outflow can be reliably measured.

Provisions are measured using the best estimate of the amounts required to settle the obligation at the end of the reporting period.

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS

Short-term employee benefits Provision is made for the Town's ob

Provision is made for the Town's obligations for short-term employee benefits. Short term employee benefits are benefits (other than termination benefits) that are expected to be settled wholly before 12 months after the end of the annual reporting period in which the employees render the related service, including wages, salaries and sick leave. Short-term employee benefits are measured at the (undiscounted) amounts expected to be paid when the obligation is settled.

The Town's obligations for short-term employee benefits such as wages, salaries and sick leave are recognised as a part of current trade and other payables in the determination of the net current asset position. The Town's obligations for employees' annual leave and long service leave entitlements are recognised as provisions in the determination of the net current asset position.

Other long-term employee benefits

Long-term employee benefits provisions are measured at the present value of the expected future payments to be made to employees. Expected future payments incorporate anticipated future wage and salary levels, durations of service and employee departures and are discounted at rates determined by reference to market yields at the end of the reporting period on government bonds that have maturity dates that approximate the terms of the obligations. Any remeasurements for changes in assumptions of obligations for other long-term employee benefits are recognised in profit or loss in the periods in which the changes occur.

The Town's obligations for long-term employee benefits are presented as non-current provisions in its statement of financial position, except where the Town does not have an unconditional right to defer settlement for at least 12 months after the end of the reporting period, in which case the obligations are presented as current provisions.

CONTRACT ASSETS

Contract assets primarily relate to the Town's right to consideration for work completed but not billed at the end of the period.

4. RECONCILIATION OF CASH

For the purposes of the Statement of Cash Flows, cash includes cash and cash equivalents, net of outstanding bank overdrafts. Estimated cash at the end of the reporting period is as follows:

	Nata	2023/24 Budgot	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
	Note	Budget \$	s	Budget \$
Cash at bank and on hand		» 2,455,456	» 3,508,302	» 11,976,079
Term deposits		10,260,151	11,260,151	1,000,000
Total cash and cash equivalents	-	12,715,607	14,768,453	12,976,079
Held as				
- Unrestricted cash and cash equivalents	3(a)	1,723,816	3,355,106	1,764,045
- Restricted cash and cash equivalents	3(a)	10,991,791	11,413,347	11,212,034
		12,715,607	14,768,453	12,976,079
Restrictions				
The following classes of assets have restrictions				
imposed by regulations or other externally imposed				
requirements which limit or direct the purpose for which				
the resources may be used:				
- Cash and cash equivalents	-	10,991,791	11,413,347	11,212,034
		10,991,791	11,413,347	11,212,034
The assets are restricted as a result of the specified				
purposes associated with the liabilities below:	0	10,991,791	44 440 047	11,150,702
Financially backed reserves	9	10,991,791	11,413,347	61,332
Other provisions	-	10,991,791	11,413,347	11,212,034
Reconciliation of net cash provided by		10,991,791	11,413,347	11,212,034
operating activities to net result				
operating activities to het result				
Net result		(25,163)	1,436,694	(482,986)
Depreciation	6	4,034,247	3,525,301	4,034,247
(Profit)/loss on sale of asset	5	(19,882)	(95,903)	(28,828)
(Increase)/decrease in receivables	Ū	1,000,000	524,482	1,345,500
(Increase)/decrease in contract assets		0	29,931	(15,000)
(Increase)/decrease in inventories		8,000	0	0
(Increase)/decrease in other assets		0	80,399	0
Increase/(decrease) in payables		(300,000)	28,942	20,000
Increase/(decrease) in other provision		(20,000)	0	61,332
Increase/(decrease) in employee provisions		40,000	19,721	(187,500)
Capital grants, subsidies and contributions		(442,000)	(163,150)	(284,332)
Net cash from operating activities		4,275,202	5,386,417	4,462,433

MATERIAL ACCOUNTING POLICES

CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS

Cash and cash equivalents include cash on hand, cash at bank, deposits available on demand with banks, other short term highly liquid investments that are readily convertible to known amounts of cash and which are subject to an insignificant risk of changes in value and bank overdrafts.

Bank overdrafts are shown as short term borrowings in current liabilities in Note 3 - Net Current Assets.

FINANCIAL ASSETS AT AMORTISED COST

The Town classifies financial assets at amortised cost if both of the following criteria are met:

- the asset is held within a business model whose
- objective is to collect the contractual cashflows, and
- the contractual terms give rise to cash flows that
- are solely payments of principal and interest.

5. FIXED ASSETS

The following assets are budgeted to be acquired and/or disposed of during the year.

	2023/24 Budget Additions		2023/24 Budget Disposals - Sale Proceeds	2023/24 Budget Disposals - Profit or Loss	2022/23 Actual Additions	2022/23 Disposals - Net Book Value	2022/23 Actual Disposals - Sale Proceeds	2022/23 Actual Disposals - Profit or Loss	2022/23 Budget Additions		2022/23 Budget Disposals - Sale Proceeds	
	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
(a) Property, Plant and Equipment												
Buildings - specialised	2,093,895		0	0	453,457	0	0	0	808,500		0	0
Furniture and equipment	100,000	0	0	0	164,307	0	0	0	412,354		0	0
Motor Vehicles	256,000	128,118	148,000	19,882	152,041	100,491	196,394	95,903	201,000	83,327	112,155	28,828
Total	2,449,895	128,118	148,000	19,882	769,805	100,491	196,394	95,903	1,421,854	83,327	112,155	28,828
(b) Infrastructure												
Infrastructure - roads	1,869,705	0	0	0	1,005,343	0	0	0	985,768	0	0	0
Infrastructure - footpaths	761,736	0	0	0	754,045	0	0	0	663,900	0	0	0
Infrastructure - drainage	338,467	0	0	0	260,000	0	0	0	260,000	0	0	0
Infrastructure - parks and ovals	833,679	0	0	0	522,888	0	0	0	530,000	0	0	0
Other infrastructure - car parks	0	0	0	0	421,560	0	0	0	421,560	0	0	0
Other infrastructure - artwork	103,005	0	0	0	186,995	0	0	0	240,000	0	0	0
Total	3,906,592	0	0	0	3,150,831	0	0	0	3,101,228	0	0	0
(c) Intangible Assets												
Intangible assets - enterprise system - Datascape	187,845	0	0	0	76,900	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Intangible assets - other software	66,080	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Total	253,925	0	0	0	76,900	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Total	6,610,412	128,118	148,000	19,882	3,997,536	100,491	196,394	95,903	4,523,082	83,327	112,155	28,828

MATERIAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

RECOGNITION OF ASSETS

Assets for which the fair value as at the date of acquisition is under \$5,000 are not recognised as an asset in accordance with Financial Management Regulation 17A (5). These assets are expensed immediately.

Where multiple individual low value assets are purchased together as part of a larger asset or collectively forming a larger asset exceeding the threshold, the individual assets are recognised as one asset and capitalised.

GAINS AND LOSSES ON DISPOSAL

Gains and losses on disposals are determined by comparing proceeds with the carrying amount. These gains and losses are included in profit or loss in the period which they arise.

6. DEPRECIATION

	2023/24 Budget	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
	\$	\$	\$
By Class			
Buildings - non-specialised	29,042	25,378	29,042
Buildings - specialised	818,260	715,032	818,260
Furniture and equipment	48,231	42,146	48,231
Plant and equipment	252,850	220,951	252,850
Electronic Equipment	166,953	145,891	166,953
Infrastructure - roads	1,409,565	1,231,740	1,409,565
Infrastructure - footpaths	569,606	497,746	569,606
Infrastructure - drainage	56,811	49,644	56,811
Infrastructure - parks and ovals	566,044	494,634	566,044
Other infrastructure - car parks	101,064	88,314	101,064
Other infrastructure - artwork	13,649	11,927	13,649
Right of use - plant and equipment	2,172	1,898	2,172
	4,034,247	3,525,301	4,034,247
By Program			
Governance	367,103	367,088	367,103
Law, order, public safety	35,595	74,310	35,595
Health	20,072	17,988	20,072
Education and welfare	41,483	29,160	41,483
Community amenities	56,838	52,464	56,838
Recreation and culture	1,136,012	891,760	1,136,012
Transport	2,230,440	1,922,701	2,230,440
Economic services	82,952	68,940	82,952
Other property and services	63,752	100,890	63,752
	4,034,247	3,525,301	4,034,247

MATERIAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

DEPRECIATION

The depreciable amount of all fixed assets including buildings but excluding freehold land, are depreciated on a straight-line basis over the individual asset's useful life from the time the asset is held ready for use. Leasehold improvements are depreciated over the shorter of either the unexpired period of the lease or the estimated useful life of the improvements.

The assets residual values and useful lives are reviewed, and adjusted if appropriate, at the end of each reporting period.

An asset's carrying amount is written down immediately to its recoverable amount if the asset's carrying amount is greater than its estimated recoverable amount.

Major depreciation periods used for each class of depreciable asset are:

assel ale.	
Buildings - non-specialised	40 to 80 years
Buildings - specialised	40 to 80 years
Furniture and equipment	3 to 10 years
Plant and equipment	3 to 10 years
Electronic Equipment	3 to 10 years
Infrastructure - roads	20 to 50 years
Infrastructure - footpaths	30 to 50 years
Infrastructure - drainage	90 to 100 years
Infrastructure - parks and ovals	10 to 40 years
Other infrastructure - car parks	20 to 50 years
Other infrastructure - artwork	40 to 50 years
Right of use - buildings	40 to 80 years
Right of use - plant and equipment	3 to 10 years
Right of use - furniture and fittings	3 to 10 years

7. BORROWINGS

(a) Borrowing repayments

Movement in borrowings and interest between the beginning and the end of the current financial year.

Purpose	Loan Number	Institution	Interest Rate	Budget Principal 1 July 2023	2023/24 Budget Principal Repayments	Budget Principal outstanding 30 June 2024	2023/24 Budget Interest Repayments	Actual Principal 1 July 2022	2022/23 Actual Principal Repayments	Actual Principal outstanding 30 June 2023	2022/23 Actual Interest Repayments	Budget Principal 1 July 2022	2022/23 Budget Principal Repayments	Budget Principal outstanding 30 June 2023	2022/23 Budget Interest Repayments
				\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Aquatic Centre Refurb	1	WATC	3.17%	524,283	(56,561)	467,722	(32,357)	577,422	(53,139)	524,283	(35,779)	577,422	(53,139)	524,283	(35,779)
333 Stirling Hwy	2B	WATC	2.73%	4,262,377	(140,888)	4,121,489	(165,490)	4,480,645	(218,268)	4,262,377	(120,842)	4,480,645	(218,268)	4,262,377	(120,842)
Claremont Community Hub	3	WATC	2.23%	628,632	(58,197)	570,435	(27,334)	684,323	(55,691)	628,632	(29,839)	684,323	(55,691)	628,632	(29,839)
Undrground Power	5	WATC	2.94%	0	0	0	0	2,400,000	(2,400,000)	0	(69,458)	2,400,000	(2,400,000)	0	(69,458)
-			-	5,415,292	(255,646)	5,159,646	(225,181)	8,142,390	(2,727,098)	5,415,292	(255,918)	8,142,390	(2,727,098)	5,415,292	(255,918)

All borrowing repayments will be financed by general purpose revenue.

7. BORROWINGS

(b) New borrowings - 2023/24

The Town does not intend to undertake any new borrowings for the year ended 30th June 2024

(c) Unspent borrowings

The Town had no unspent borrowing funds as at 30th June 2023 nor is it expected to have unspent borrowing funds as at 30th June 2024.

(d) Credit Facilities

·	2023/24 Budget	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
	\$	\$	\$
Undrawn borrowing facilities			
credit standby arrangements			
Credit card limit	57,000	57,000	57,000
Total amount of credit unused	57,000	57,000	57,000
Loan facilities			
Loan facilities in use at balance date	5,159,646	5,415,292	5,415,292

MATERIAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

BORROWING COSTS

Borrowing costs are recognised as an expense when incurred except where they are directly attributable to the acquisition, construction or production of a qualifying asset. Where this is the case, they are capitalised as part of the cost of the particular asset until such time as the asset is substantially ready for its intended use or sale.

8. LEASE LIABILITIES Purpose	Lease Number	Institution	Lease Interest Rate	Lease Term	Budget Lease Principal 1 July 2023	2023/24 Budget Lease Principal Repayments	Budget Lease Principal outstanding 30 June 2024	2023/24 Budget Lease Interest Repayments	Actual Principal 1 July 2022	2022/23 Actual Lease Principal repayments	Actual Lease Principal outstanding 30 June 2023		Budget Principal 1 July 2022	2022/23 Budget New Leases	2022/23 Budget Lease Principal repayments	Budget Lease Principal outstanding 30 June 2023	2022/23 Budget Lease Interest repayments
					\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Telephony	TBA				0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	36,000	(12,000)	24,000	0
Data & Software Storage	Dell		2.71%	3	50,438	(28,532)	21,906	(1,001)	78,220) (27,782)	50,438	(1,756)	0	84,000	(28,000)	56,000	0
Printer/ Copiers	Kyoce	era	2.05%	3	27,190	(9,975)	17,215	(441)	35,967	(8,777)	27,190	(640)	32,823	0	(9,160)	23,663	(1,256)
Wide Area Network	TPG				0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	114,000	(28,500)	85,500	0
Coffee Machine	Gesh	a Coffee Co.	0.71%	3	2,239	(1,790)	449	(10)	4,017	(1,778)	2,239	(23)	4,650	0	(1,800)	2,850	(19)
Parking Bays - Bunnings	Chart	er Hall	1.69%	10	23,586	(11,693)	11,893	(307)	35,085	6 (11,499)	23,586	(501)	36,300	0	(11,700)	24,600	0
Mt Claremont Depot	Weste	ern Power	0.43%	3	0	0	0	0	5,848	(5,848)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Museum Storage	Defre	ites & Ryan	2.08%	1	0	0	0	0	1,925	(1,925)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
					103,453	(51,990)	51,463	(1,759)	161,062	(57,609)	103,453	(2,920)	73,773	234,000	(91,160)	216,613	(1,275)

MATERIAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

LEASES

At the inception of a contract, the Town assesses whether the contract is, or contains, a lease. A contract is, or contains, a lease if the contract conveys the right to control the use of an identified asset for a period of time in exchange for consideration.

At the commencement date, a right-of-use asset is recognised at cost and a lease liability at the present value of the lease payments that are not paid at that date. The lease payments are discounted using the interest rate implicit in the lease, if that rate can be readily determined. If that rate cannot be readily determined, the Town uses its incremental borrowing rate.

LEASE LIABILITIES

The present value of future lease payments not paid at the reporting date discounted using the incremental borrowing rate where the implicit interest rate in the lease is not readily determined.

9. RESERVE ACCOUNTS

(a) Reserve Accounts - Movement

	2023/24 Budget Opening Balance	2023/24 Budget Transfer to	2023/24 Budget Transfer (from)	2023/24 Budget Closing Balance	2022/23 Actual Opening Balance	2022/23 Actual Transfer to	2022/23 Actual Transfer (from)	2022/23 Actual Closing Balance	2022/23 Budget Opening Balance	2022/23 Budget Transfer to	2022/23 Budget Transfer (from)	2022/23 Budget Closing Balance
	s s	s	<u>()</u>	\$	\$	s	s	s s	s s	\$	(e.ii) \$	\$
Restricted by legislation	Ŷ	Ŷ	Ŷ	Ψ	Ψ	Ŷ	÷	Ŷ	Ŷ	Ψ	Ŷ	Ψ
(a) NEP Developer Contributions	467,398	18,696	0	486,094	459,798	7,600	0	467,398	459,798	7,600	0	467,398
(b) Cash in lieu of Parking	572,060	22,882	ů 0	594,942	561,760	10,300	ů 0	572,060	561,760	10,300	0	572,060
(c) Claremont Town Centre - Specified Area Rate	184,790	7,392	0	192,182	240,390	4,400	(60,000)	184,790	240,390	4,400	(60,000)	184,790
(-, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -	1,224,248	48,970	0	1,273,218	1,261,948	22,300	(60,000)	1,224,248	1,261,948	22,300	(60,000)	1,224,248
	, , -	-,		, ., .	, - ,	,	(, , -	, - ,	,	(, , -
Restricted by council												
(c) Pool Upgrade	593,609	23,744	(555,000)	62,353	581,109	12,500	0	593,609	686,109	12,500	(105,000)	593,609
(d) Plant Replacement	171,396	6,856	0	178,252	168,396	3,000	0	171,396	168,396	3,000	Ó	171,396
(e) Irrigation and Drainage	510,380	20,415	0	530,795	599,380	11,000	(100,000)	510,380	599,380	11,000	(100,000)	510,380
(f) Public Art	191,491	7,660	(30,000)	169,151	168,491	23,000	0	191,491	168,491	23,000	0	191,491
(g) Parking	1,225,477	49,019	0	1,274,496	1,203,477	22,000	0	1,225,477	1,203,477	22,000	0	1,225,477
(h) Building	462,612	18,504	0	481,116	452,212	10,400	0	462,612	572,212	10,400	(120,000)	462,612
(i) Future Fund	5,007,545	351,852	(200,000)	5,159,397	7,058,090	394,455	(2,445,000)	5,007,545	7,138,090	394,455	(2,525,000)	5,007,545
(j) Claremont Joint Venture	1,012,691	40,508	0	1,053,199	994,691	18,000	0	1,012,691	994,691	18,000	0	1,012,691
(k) Heritage Grant	90,587	3,623	(4,000)	90,210	89,187	1,400	0	90,587	89,187	1,400	0	90,587
(I) Employee Entitlement	660,666	26,427	0	687,093	550,666	110,000	0	660,666	550,666	110,000	0	660,666
(m) WESROC Contributions	262,645	209,589	(439,723)	32,511	22,922	239,723	0	262,645	0	0	0	0
	10,189,099	758,197	(1,228,723)	9,718,573	11,888,621	845,478	(2,545,000)	10,189,099	12,170,699	605,755	(2,850,000)	9,926,454
	11,413,347	807,167	(1,228,723)	10,991,791	13,150,569	867,778	(2,605,000)	11,413,347	13,432,647	628,055	(2,910,000)	11,150,702

(b) Reserve Accounts - Purposes

In accordance with Council resolutions in relation to each reserve account, the purpose for which the reserves are set aside are as follows:

	Anticipated	
Reserve name	date of use	Purpose of the reserve
(a) NEP Developer Contributions	Ongoing	To accumulate funds to cover the Town's contribution to NEP Development arising from ownership of Lot 11578 Claremont Crescent.
(b) Cash in lieu of Parking	Ongoing	To provide for the purchase of land for car parking in accordance with Clause 33(2).
(c) Claremont Town Centre - Specified Area Rate	Ongoing	To fund promotion and publicity of Claremont CBD
(c) Pool Upgrade	Ongoing	To fund major maintenance of the Claremont Pool
(d) Plant Replacement	Ongoing	To provide for the replacement of major items of heavy plant.
(e) Irrigation and Drainage	Ongoing	To provide funds for the replacement, renewal and upgrade of irrigation and drainage
(f) Public Art	Ongoing	To assist with the programmed purchase and development of Public Art assets throughout the Town.
(g) Parking	Ongoing	To provide for the purchase, upgrade or renewal of parking infrastructure.
(h) Building	Ongoing	To provide for building renewal in accordance with Council's Asset Management Plans.
(i) Future Fund	Ongoing	To provide for the future planning and undertaking of capital and infrastructure works in the Town.
(j) Claremont Joint Venture	Ongoing	To provide for traffic modifications/road works within the Town Centre zone and the surrounding roads
(k) Heritage Grant	Ongoing	To assist with funding of the Town's heritage grant maintenance program
(I) Employee Entitlement	Ongoing	To fund annual and long service leave requirements
(m) WESROC Contributions	Ongoing	To fund the Western Suburbs Regional Organisation of Councils projects and initiatives and hold funds contributed by each member council.

10. REVENUE RECOGNITION

MATERIAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

Recognition of revenue from contracts with customers is dependant on the source of revenue and the associated terms and conditions associated with each source of revenue and recognised as follows:

Revenue Category	Nature of goods and services	When obligations typically satisfied	Payment terms	Returns/Refunds/ Warranties		Allocating transaction price	Measuring obligations for returns	Timing of Revenue recognition
Rates	General Rates	Over time	Payment dates adopted by Council during the year	None	Adopted by council annually	When taxable event occurs	Not applicable	When rates notice is issued
Specified area rates	Rates charge for specific defined purpose	Over time	Payment dates adopted by Council during the year	Refund in event monies are unspent	Adopted by council annually	When taxable event occurs	Not applicable	When rates notice is issued
Service charges	Charge for specific service	Over time	Payment dates adopted by Council during the year	Refund in event monies are unspent	Adopted by council annually	When taxable event occurs	Not applicable	When rates notice is issued
Grant contracts with customers	Community events, minor facilities, research, design, planning evaluation and services	Over time	Fixed terms transfer of funds based on agreed milestones and reporting	Contract obligation if project not complete	•	Based on the progress of works to match performance obligations	repayment of transaction price	Output method based on project milestones and/or completion date matched to performance obligations as inputs are shared
Grants, subsidies or contributions for the construction of non-financial assets	Construction or acquisition of recognisable non- financial assets to be controlled by the local government	Over time	Fixed terms transfer of funds based on agreed milestones and reporting	Contract obligation if project not complete	•	Based on the progress of works to match performance obligations	repayment of transaction price	Output method based on project milestones and/or completion date matched to performance obligations as inputs are shared
Licences/ Registrations/ Approvals	Building, planning, development and animal management, having the same nature as a licence regardless of naming.	Single point in time	Full payment prior to issue	None	Set by State legislation or limited by legislation to the cost of provision		No refunds	On payment and issue of the licence, registration or approval
Pool inspections	Compliance safety check	Single point in time	Equal proportion based on an equal annually fee	None	Set by State legislation	Apportioned equally across the inspection cycle	No refunds	After inspection complete based on a 4 year cycle
Other inspections	Regulatory Food, Health and Safety	Single point in time	Full payment prior to inspection	None	Set by State legislation or limited by legislation to the cost of provision		Not applicable	Revenue recognised after inspection event occurs
Waste management collections	Kerbside collection service, additional bins	Over time	Payment on an annual basis in advance	None	Adopted by council annually	Apportioned equally across the collection period	Not applicable	Output method based on regular weekly and fortnightly period as proportionate to collection service
Waste management entry fees	Waste treatment, recycling and disposal service at disposal sites	Single point in time	Payment in advance at gate or on normal trading terms if credit provided	None	Adopted by council annually	Based on timing of entry to facility	Not applicable	On entry to facility
Property Hire and entry	Casual hire of Town facilities	Single point in time	In full in advance	Refund if event cancelled within 7 days		Based on timing of entry to facility	Returns limited to repayment of transaction price	On entry or at conclusion of hire
Memberships	Memberships and entance fees for Aquatic Centre	Over time	Payment in full in advance	Refund for unused portion on application	Adopted by council annually	Apportioned equally across the access period		Output method Over 12 months matched to access right
Infringements	Infringements issued for breaches of and pursuant to Local Laws	Over time	Payment in arrears	Not applicable	Limited by Legislation and Adopted by council			On issue of the infringement
Leases	Lease revenue	Over time	Payment on a monthly (or annual)basis in	Not applicable	Adopted by council and Set by mutual agreement with the	equally across the		
Fees and charges for other goods and	Cemetery services, library fees, reinstatements and private works	Single point in time	advance Payment in full in advance	None	customer Adopted by council annually	Applied fully based on timing of provision	Not applicable	Output method based on provision of service or completion of works
services Sale of stock	Aviation fuel, kiosk and visitor centre stock	Single point in time	In full in advance, on 15 day credit	Refund for faulty goods	Adopted by council annually, set by mutual agreement	Applied fully based on timing of provision	Returns limited to repayment of transaction price	Output method based on goods
Commissions	Commissions on licencing (bus stop advertising, recovery of recyclables)	Over time	Payment in full on sale	None	Set by mutual agreement with the customer	On receipt of funds	Not applicable	When assets are controlled
Reimbursements	Insurance claims	Single point in time	Payment in arrears for claimable event	None	Set by mutual agreement with the customer	When claim is agreed	Not applicable	When claim is agreed

11. PROGRAM INFORMATION

(a) Key Terms and Definitions - Reporting Programs

In order to discharge its responsibilities to the community, Council has developed a set of operational and financial objectives. These objectives have been established both on an overall basis, reflected by the Town's Community Vision, and for each of its broad activities/programs.

by the rown's community vision, and for each of its bloa	
OBJECTIVE Governance	ACTIVITIES
To Provide a decision making process for the efficient allocation of scarce resources.	Includes the activities of members of council and the administrative support available to the council for the provision of governance of the district. Other costs relate to the task of assisting elected members and ratepayers on matters which do not concern specific council services.
General purpose funding To collect revenue to allow for the provision of services.	Rates, general purpose government grants and interest revenue.
Law, order, public safety To provide services to help ensure a safer community.	Supervision and enforcement of various local laws relating to security, fire prevention, emergency services, parking and animal control.
Health To provide an operational framework for environmental and community health.	Inspection of food outlets and their control, provision of waste services, noise control.
Education and welfare To provide services to disadvantaged persons, the elderly, children and youth.	Pre-schools, aged and disabled, senior citizens, welfare administration, donations to welfare organisations.
Community amenities To provide services required by the community.	Rubbish collections, recycling, litter control, public litter bins, town planning control/studies.
Recreation and culture To establish and effectively manage infrastructure and resource which will help the social wellbeing of the community.	Provision of facilities and support of organisations with leisure activities and sport including halls, sports grounds, parks and gardens, community development and the library.
Transport To provide safe, effective and efficient transport and parking services to the community.	Roads, footpaths, cycleways, right of way, drainage, road verges, median strips, street lighting, street cleaning, street trees, traffic surveys, parking services, traffic management and underground power.
Economic services To help promote the Town and its economic wellbeing.	Building services, commercial leases, strategic planning and activities involving the Royal Agricultural Society, Claremont Now and Anzac Cottage.
Other property and services To provide effective and efficient property services to the community and to monitor and control the Town's overhead operating accounts.	Public works overheads, plant/vehicle operations, private works and other property.

11. PROGRAM INFORMATION (Continued)

(b) Income and expenses	2023/24 Budget	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
Income excluding grants, subsidies and contributions	\$	\$	\$
Governance	295,211	265,872	189,920
General purpose funding	17,441,741	16,626,868	16,120,180
Law, order, public safety	21,250	32,488	18,000
Health	99,000	115,155	78,380
Community amenities	376,450	303,256	436,850
Recreation and culture	1,481,962	1,537,340	1,732,370
Transport	1,544,067	1,330,351	1,206,040
Economic services	749,867	764,338	889,330
Other property and services	29,919	208,796	31,828
	22,039,467	21,184,464	20,702,898
Operating grants, subsidies and contributions			
Governance	0	2,489	0
General purpose funding	180,396	90,647	180,396
Law, order, public safety	0	(4,318)	0
Recreation and culture	2,249	598	2,250
Transport	0	126,270	80,000
Economic services	90,000	2,400	60,000
	272,645	218,086	322,646
Capital grants, subsidies and contributions			
Recreation and culture	239,000	0	15,000
Transport	223,000	163,150	208,000
	462,000	163,150	223,000
Total Income	22,774,112	21,565,700	21,248,544
Expenses			
Governance	(2,275,043)	(2,150,585)	(2,151,817)
General purpose funding	(366,475)	(363,920)	(448,576)
Law, order, public safety	(857,230)	(819,079)	(851,960)
Health	(477,501)	(485,899)	(512,512)
Education and welfare	(1,012,597)	(189,087)	(206,555)
Community amenities	(3,483,036)	(3,160,379)	(3,512,375)
Recreation and culture	(4,829,933)	(5,060,555)	(5,198,938)
Transport	(5,753,261)	(4,575,169)	(4,304,937)
Economic services	(2,117,395)	(1,953,293)	(2,371,574)
Other property and services	(1,626,804)	(1,371,040)	(2,172,286)
Total expenses	(22,799,275)	(20,129,006)	(21,731,530)
Net result for the period	(25,163)	1,436,694	(482,986)

12. OTHER INFORMATION

	The net result includes as revenues	2023/24 Budget	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
		\$	\$	\$
(a)	Interest earnings Investments			
	- Reserve accounts	439,172	298,194	239,900
	- Other funds	230,000	261,077	138,550
	Other interest revenue	199,000	163,140	152,100
		868,172	722,411	530,550
(b)	Other revenue			
	Reimbursements and recoveries	353,771	453,660	501,832
	Other	163,699	161,370	0
		517,470	615,030	501,832
	The net result includes as expenses			
(c)	Auditors remuneration			
	Audit services	70,000	55,990	55,000
	Other services	0	3,750	10,000
(d)	Interest expenses (finance costs)	70,000	59,740	65,000
(4)	Borrowings (refer Note 7(a))	225,181	255,918	255,918
	Expense on lease liabilities (refer Note 8)	1,759	2,920	1,275
		226,940	258,838	257,193
(e)	Write offs	,,,,,,,		,
	General rate	0	105	0
		0	105	0

13. ELECTED MEMBERS REMUNERATION

Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 2 - Deputy Mayor 9,613 9,471 9,471 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 3 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 4 20,530 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 26,370 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 2,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 4 17,030 16,776 16,776 An		2023/24 Budget	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881	Flasted members 4 Marries	\$	\$	\$
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 25,976 25,976 25,976 25,976 0 0 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 2 - Deputy Mayor 9,613 9,471 9,471 9,471 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 3 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 4 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 5 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 20,276 20,276 20,276 20,276 <td></td> <td>28.450</td> <td>27 991</td> <td>37 991</td>		28.450	27 991	37 991
ICT expenses 500 0 0 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 2 - Deputy Mayor 9,613 9,471 9,471 Deputy Mayor s allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Deputy Mayor s allowance 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 5 20,370 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Betting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500	5			
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 2 - Deputy Mayor 59,480 67,357 67,357 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 3 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 5 26,370 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 26,370 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Beting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses				20,070
Elected member 2 · Deputy Mayor 59,480 67,357 67,357 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Beting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Beting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Beting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 5,500 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500				3,500
Deputy Mayor's allowance 9.613 9.471 9.471 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 30,143 29,747 29,747 Elected member 3 0 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 4 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 5 0 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 3,500 Innual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 7 10	·	59,480	67,357	67,357
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 5 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 26,370 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500	Elected member 2 - Deputy Mayor			
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 3 30,143 29,747 29,747 29,747 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 4 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 5 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 7 Elected member 8 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500	Deputy Mayor's allowance	9,613		9,471
Biological Systems 30,143 29,747 29,747 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 4 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 5 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 26,370 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 29,870 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual all	Meeting attendance fees			
Elected member 3 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 4	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 4 20,530 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 5 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 26,370 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 29,870 20,276 20,276 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276		30,143	29,747	29,747
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 4 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 5 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 26,370 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 <tr< td=""><td>Elected member 3</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></tr<>	Elected member 3			
Elected member 4 Meeting attendance fees Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 5 Meeting attendance fees Annual allowance for ICT expenses 26,370 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 26,370 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 6 Meeting attendance fees Annual allowance for ICT expenses 29,870 20,276 20,276 Elected member 7 Meeting attendance fees Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 9 Meeting attendance fees Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500	Meeting attendance fees			16,776
Elected member 4 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 5 Meeting attendance fees 26,370 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 29,870 20,276 20,276 Elected member 6 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 5,500 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,7,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 5 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 26,370 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Pieted member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 1		20,530	20,276	20,276
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 5 26,370 16,776 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 1,7030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 <td< td=""><td>Elected member 4</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>	Elected member 4			
Elected member 5 Meeting attendance fees 20,530 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 26,370 16,776 16,776 Beeting attendance fees 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Elected member 6 5,500 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Elected member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 8 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 9 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,530 </td <td>Meeting attendance fees</td> <td>17,030</td> <td>16,776</td> <td>16,776</td>	Meeting attendance fees	17,030	16,776	16,776
Elected member 5 26,370 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 29,870 20,276 20,276 Elected member 6 10,00 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Beeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 26,370 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Pietted member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 9 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500		20,530	20,276	20,276
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 1,000 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Elected member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Elected member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 8 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Pieting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Pieting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses	Elected member 5			
Elected member 6 29,870 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 6,500 20,276 20,276 Elected member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 8 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 8 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 16,776 16,776 16,776 Maeting attendance fees 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,2	Meeting attendance fees	26,370	16,776	16,776
Elected member 6 5,500 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 1,000 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 6,500 20,276 20,276 Biected member 7 6,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 8 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 5,500 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Elected member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 8 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 9 17,030 16,776 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276		29,870	20,276	20,276
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 1,000 3,500 3,500 Elected member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Billected member 8 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 9 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 3,500 3,50	Elected member 6			
Elected member 7 6,500 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 8 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276	Meeting attendance fees	5,500	16,776	16,776
Elected member 7 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 8 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	1,000	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 8 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Zopisal 20,530 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Zopisal 20,276 20,276 20,276 Zopisal 20,276 20,276 20,276 Zopisal 20,276 20,276 20,276 Zopisal 20,276 20,276		6,500	20,276	20,276
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 8 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Verting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 </td <td>Elected member 7</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Elected member 7			
Elected member 8 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 9 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471	Meeting attendance fees			
Elected member 8 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 9 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Mayor's allowance	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 9 17,030 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 <td></td> <td>20,530</td> <td>20,276</td> <td>20,276</td>		20,530	20,276	20,276
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 9 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Verting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Z0,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Vertil Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35	Elected member 8			
Elected member 9 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 17,030 16,776 16,776 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Meeting attendance fees			16,776
Elected member 9 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 17,030 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000		20,530	20,276	20,276
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Elected member 10 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 <t< td=""><td>Elected member 9</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>	Elected member 9			
Elected member 10 20,530 20,276 20,276 Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Meeting attendance fees			
Elected member 10 17,030 16,776 16,776 Meeting attendance fees 3,500 3,500 3,500 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 20,530 20,276 20,276 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Meeting attendance fees 17,030 16,776 16,776 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500 3,500 3,500 20,530 20,276 20,276 20,276 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000		20,530	20,276	20,276
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 3,500	Elected member 10			
20,530 20,276 20,276 Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Meeting attendance fees			
Total Elected Member Remuneration 249,173 259,312 259,312 Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Annual allowance for ICT expenses	3,500	3,500	3,500
Mayor's allowance 38,450 37,881 37,881 Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000		20,530	20,276	20,276
Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Total Elected Member Remuneration	249,173	259,312	259,312
Deputy Mayor's allowance 9,613 9,471 9,471 Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	Mayor's allowance	38,450	37,881	37,881
Meeting attendance fees 168,110 176,960 176,960 Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000 35,000	-	9,613	9,471	9,471
Annual allowance for ICT expenses 32,500 35,000				176,960
	-			35,000
		249,173	259,312	259,312

14. FEES AND CHARGES

	2023/24 Budget	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
	\$	\$	\$
By Program:			
Governance	0	194	120
General purpose funding	110,000	105,305	117,000
Law, order, public safety	21,250	24,126	18,000
Health	99,000	110,431	78,380
Community amenities	333,450	281,732	405,850
Recreation and culture	1,415,790	1,512,036	1,518,310
Transport	1,205,000	1,211,109	1,088,000
Economic services	699,675	602,248	846,198
Other property and services	0	90,654	0
	3,884,165	3,937,835	4,071,858

15. EMPLOYEE COSTS

	2023/24 Budget	2022/23 Actual	2022/23 Budget
	\$	\$	\$
Salaries	6,965,454	6,600,757	6,610,466
Salaries - Casuals	610,000	620,127	490,000
Annual Leave Loading	81,882	80,636	79,390
Allowances	93,149	102,380	84,550
PAC Bonus	19,509	14,186	13,733
Superannuation	1,062,525	779,868	900,487
Staff Recruitment	30,000	23,176	25,000
Staff Training/Conferences	60,000	42,853	45,000
Staff Uniforms/Protective Clothing	17,000	14,586	17,000
OHS Expenses	20,000	9,310	15,000
Workers Compensation Insurance	96,000	89,621	91,560
Fringe Benefit Tax	80,000	47,772	75,200
Internal Recovery to Capital Works	(688,371)	(410,004)	0
	8,447,148	8,015,268	8,447,386

TOWN OF CLAREMONT

SCHEDULE OF FEES & CHARGES 2023-24



	Authority	GST	2021-22	2022-23	2023-2024
	S - Statute C - Council	Applicable Yes / No	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)
GENERAL PURPOSE FUNDING	e douileir	1007110			
Rates & Property				I	
Rate Account Enquiry	e	N	52.00	52.00	0.00
Orders & Requisitions Property Enquiry	C	N	138.00	138.00	138.00
Owners & Occupiers Electoral Roll (per copy)	c	N	40.00	50.00	50.00
Rates Instalment Fee	c	N	51.00	54.00	54.00
Payment Plan Fee	c	N	51.00	54.00	54.00
Instalment interest rate (including payment plans)	c	N	5.50%	5.50%	5.50%
Penalty interest rate	c	N	7.00%	7.00%	11.00%
Financial Hardship Policy interest rate	s	N	0.00%	0.00%	0.00%
Debt Collection Fees including legal and court fees	C	N	0.00% POA	At cost	At cost
Default Payment Fee	c	N	25.00	26.00	26.00
Credit Card Surcharge	c	N	0.48%	0.48%	0.48%
GOVERNANCE	C	N	0.48%	0.4876	0.48%
Elected Members					
	c	N	As par Daliau	As por Policy	
Annual Attendance Fee s.5.99	S	N	As per Policy	As per Policy	÷
Annual Communications Allowance s.5.99A	S	N	As per Policy	As per Policy	θ
Freedom of Information	r	1			
FOI Applications	S	N	30.00	30.00	30.00
FOI Charges (per hour)	S	N	30.00	30.00	30.00
Photocopying Charges (per hour or part thereof)	S	N	30.00	30.00	30.00
A3 or A4 black & white (single sided) per copy	S	N	0.20	0.20	0.20
Charge for time taken to transcribe information (per hour of part thereof)	S	N	30.00	30.00	30.00
Charge for duplication of tape, film, or computer information (actual cost)	S	N	Full recovery cost	Full recovery cost	Actual Cost
Charges for offsite retrieval, delivery, packaging and postage (actual cost)	S	N	Full recovery cost	Full recovery cost	Actual Cost
Advanced deposit which may be required (S18 (1) of Act), expressed as a percentage of the	S	N	25.00%	25.00%	25.00%
estimated charges which will be payable in excess of the application fee					
Further advanced deposit which may be required (S18 (4) of Act), expressed as a percentage of the estimated charges which will be payable in excess of the application fee.	S	N	75.00%	75.00%	75.00%
Note: For financially disadvantaged applicants or those issued with prescribed concession card	the charge pa	avable is			
reduced by 25%.	.,	,			
Archive and Document Search Fees					
Document Search Fees - Officer Time	С	Y	84.00	At cost	At cost
Charges for offsite retrieval, delivery, packaging and postage	C	Y	POA	POA	POA
Printing (excluding FOI, Library)	-				
Map Copies	С	Y	POA	POA	POA
A4 - B&W	c	Y	0.45	0.45	0.45
A4 - Colour	c	Y	2.00	0.50	0.50
A3 - B&W	C	Y	0.70	0.50	0.50
A3 - Colour	c	Y	2.50	0.60	0.50
A3 - Colour A2 - B&W	6		2.50		5.00
	c	Y Y		5.00	5.00
A2 - Colour			3.65	6.00	6.00
A1 - B&W	С	Y	2.40	7.00	7.00
A1 - Colour	С	Y	4.55	8.00	8.00
A0 - B&W	С	Y	6.00	9.00	9.00
A0 - Colour	С	Y	7.80	10.00	10.00
LAW, ORDER & PUBLIC SAFETY Community Safety Staff Schedule of Hourly Rates					
				100 par bour	100 por hour
Manager Community Safety (excluding public holidays)			-	100 per hour 65 per hour	100 per hour 80 per hour
Community Safety officer (excluding public holidays)			-		•
Manager Community Safety / Community Safety Officer on public holiday			-	POA	POA
Event Application Fees					
Up to 10,000 people	С	Y	-	300.00	500.00
10,001 to 15,000 people	С	Y	-	500.00	700.00
15,001 plus people	С	Y	-	800.00	1000.00

	Authority	GST			
	S - Statute	Applicable	2021-22	2022-23	2023-2024
	C - Council	Yes / No	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)
Animals					
Dogs					
1 year Registration Fee - Unsterilised	S	N	50.00	50.00	50.00
1 year Registration Fee - Sterilised	S	N	20.00	20.00	20.00
3 year Registration Fee - Unsterilised	S	N	120.00	120.00	120.00
3 year Registration Fee - Sterilised	S	N	42.50	42.50	42.50
Lifetime Registration Fee - Unsterilised	S	N	250.00	250.00	250.00
Lifetime Registration Fee - Sterilised	S	N	100.00	100.00	100.00
Replacement Dog Registration Disc	S	N	10.00	15.00	15.00
Multiple Dog Registration Application Fee - Three dogs	S	N	150.00	175.00	175.00
Daily Dog Sustenance (per day)	С	N	40.00	50.00	50.00
Dog Impoundment Fee	С	N	140.00	140.00	150.00
Cats	÷		•		
1 Year registration fee	S	N	20.00	20.00	20.00
3 Year registration fee	S	N	42.50	42.50	42.50
Lifetime Registration fee	S	N	100.00	100.00	100.00
Replacement Cat Registration Disc	S	N	10.00	15.00	15.00
Cat Impoundment Fee	С	N	140.00	140.00	150.00
Daily Cat Sustenance (per day)	С	N	40.00	50.00	50.00
Impoundment Fees					
Shopping Trolley Impoundment Release Fee	С	N	150.00	150.00	160.00
Sign Impound Fee (per sign)	С	N	130.00	130.00	140.00
Daily Storage Fee (trolley or sign)	С	N	50.00	50.00	50.00
HEALTH			•	·	
Activities on Thoroughfares and Public Places					
Display of Goods Not on Private Property					
Short Term Licence Fee (Per day)	С	N	35.00	35.00	35.00
Busking Permit (per day)	С	N	20.00	20.00	20.00
Busking for Charitable Group			No Cost	No Cost	No Cost
Temporary food vendor licences					
Registration application (non-charitable organisations)	S	N	154.00	154.00	155.00
Annual registration and inspection permit (capped at 4 events per year)	С	N	305.00	315.00	315.00
Registration Application (charitable organisations)	S	N	No Cost	No Cost	No Cost
Notification of conduct of a food business	S	N	65.00	65.00	65.00
Inspection Fee (per day)	С	N	36.00	36.00	40.00
Inspection Fee (7day)	С	N	120.00	120.00	120.00
Temporary food vendor licences at RAS Showgrounds		-			
Notification of conduct of a food business	S	N	65.00	65.00	65.00
One Day Event Assessment	С	N	20.00	20.00	20.00
Two Day Event Assessment	С	N	35.00	35.00	35.00
Three Day Event Assessment	С	N	70.00	70.00	70.00
Four - Eight Days Assessment	С	N	90.00	90.00	90.00
Alfresco Licences (Per Annum):					
Licence Application	С	N	Waived	Waived	Waived
Renewal & Transfer	С	N	Waived	Waived	Waived
Variation of Permit	С	N	Waived	Waived	Waived
Licence Charge - per table (\$20/mth)	С	N	Waived	Waived	Waived
Licence Charge - per chair (\$10/mth)	С	N	Waived	Waived	Waived
Health Administration Fees					
Health application fee (new premises)	С	N	150.00	150.00	150.00
Property Inspection (per hour)	С	N	83.00	85.00	85.00
Section 39 (Liquor Licencing) Certificates	С	N	150.00	150.00	150.00
Extended Trading Permit Application Fee or Other Temporary Licence Application	С	N	150.00	150.00	150.00
Fee (commercial premises)					
Gaming permit (commercial premises)	С	N	83.00	85.00	85.00
Gaming permit for Charitable Organisations	С	N	Free	Free	Free
Greywater System Application Fee	S	N	118.00	118.00	118.00
Greywater System Fee for Permit to Use Apparatus	S	N	118.00	118.00	118.00
Skin Penetration and Hairdressers and Beauty Therapist (per annum)	С	N	50.00	50.00	50.00
Water Sampling-Aquatic Facility Fee (Per inspection/sample min. 12 per year)	С	N	62.00	65.00	65.00

Sband Cband Rankent SectionXit.2 Cit.2 No.2Xit.2 Cit.2 No		Authority	GST				
mean of the functional of feed barries 9				2021-22	2022-23	2023-2024	
Interfactor of the canal. of a loss basinesSNNN <t< td=""><td></td><td>C - Council</td><td>Yes / No</td><td>(\$)</td><td>(\$)</td><td>(\$)</td></t<>		C - Council	Yes / No	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	
page of a food harms5N10.0010.0010.00Aneal surveillone for Very for Na York bodingsCN51.0050.0050.00Aneal surveillone for Very for Na York bodingsCN40.0040.0040.00Aneal surveillone for York Staff Yan Very for Na York bodingsCN30.0020.00Verification of Anglication (so-conjulge event)SN20.0020.0020.00Constra notion of a conjulge event)SN20.0020.0020.00Constra notion of a conjulge event)SN20.0020.0020.00Constra notion of a sequence with porton to mannumSN20.0020.00Analis Na Kasara Frenkly (pastane Note Nagreent PinSN20.0020.00Constra notion of a sequence with porton to mannumSN20.0020.00Analis Nagreent PinSN20.0020.0020.00Analis Nagreent PinSN20.0020.0020.00Constra notion of a sequence with the Nation Constraint of the NationSN20.0020.00Analis Nagreent PinSN20.0020.0020.00Constra Nation Sizee Nation Nationa	Permanent Food Businesses						
Annual serveline for "Ney land Bar' host basisCNS100S100S100S100Annual serveline for "New land Bar' host basiesCN440004400044000Annual serveline for "Tybe MI' foot basiesCN4400046004000Respected Far - Inposement OrderCN100001000010000Respected Far - New land Bar Sont DataCN1000010000Repation I A foot basies for encoding eventCN1000010000Repation I A foot basies for encoding eventCN1000010000Repation I A foot basies for encoding eventCN1000010000Repation I A foot basies for encoding eventSN1000010000Repation I A f	Notification of the conduct of a food business	S	Ν	65.00	65.00	65.00	
Annual averality of a vision basesCN43.8015.0015.00Arraul averality of a vision basesCN440.80440.00Arraul averality of a vision basesCN440.80440.00Arraul averality of a vision base of a vision	Registration of a food business	S	N	150.00	150.00	150.00	
Armal arreline for. "Media main "for basinsCN40.0040.0040.00Reingeter for. "Ingravment fords"CN302.0010.00Reingeter for. "Ingravment fords"CN302.0025.00Reingeter for. "Ingravment fords"CN302.0025.00Reingeter for. "Ingravment fords"SN302.0025.00Regulation 31. Agrication for. angraved verse for for tor maintureSN29.0029.00Regulation 13. Agrication for angraved verse for for tor maintureSN300.0040.00Regulation 13. Agrication for angraved verse for for tor maintureSN200.0040.00Regulation 13. Agrication for angraved verse for for tor maintureSN200.0040.00Regulation 13. Agrication for angraved verse for for tor maintureSN200.0040.00Regulation 13. Agrication for angraved verse for for for maintureSN200.0040.00Regulation 13. Agrication for angraved verse for for for for andrugSN200.0040.00Reine for	Annual surveillance fee - "Very Low Risk" food business	С	N	51.00	50.00	55.00	
Annual accordination for a "light National Scale S	Annual surveillance fee - "Low Risk" food business	С	N	153.00	155.00	155.00	
ps ps< ps ps< ps< </td <td>Annual surveillance fee - "Medium Risk" food business</td> <td>С</td> <td>N</td> <td>460.00</td> <td>460.00</td> <td>460.00</td>	Annual surveillance fee - "Medium Risk" food business	С	N	460.00	460.00	460.00	
Vanitation from Starky Pins. Value name parsaes C N 90.00 99.00	Annual surveillance fee - "High Risk" food business	С	N	460.00	460.00	460.00	
Intrometal Noise Projection Image in the second program of the second	Re-Inspection Fee- Improvement Order		N	102.00		105.00	
Sequence 13 S N 1000.00 0000.0		С	N	102.00	255.00	255.00	
parallel Data Again control (non-gamping event) - Last FeisSN2500025000Regulation 130 application for a approved venue (per hour to maximum)CN860008600Regulation 130 application for a approved venue (per hour to maximum)SN8000090000Atessmene (Non-Load Government Nose Management PainSN9000090000Atessmene (Non-Load Government Nose Management PainSN9000090000Atessmene (Non-Load Government Nose Management PainCN9000090000Atessmene (Non-Load Government Nose Management PainCN9000090000Atessmene (Non-Management PainCN9000090000Atessmene (Non-Management PainCN900090000Atessmene (Non-Management PainCN9000090000Atessmene (Non-Management PainSN9110091100Atessmene (Non-Management PainSN9110091100Atessmene (Non-Ma							
Concert memolanging per hour C N 195-00 195-00 S1500.00) S100.00 S0.00 S0.							
Image late of far an approach wrone (per hour to maximum) S N 80.00 8							
S15.0000)Image and the stand generat PainImage and the stand generat PainSNS00.00S00.00Regulation (Construction out of hour)SN200.00200.00900.00Regulation (Construction out of hour)SCN800.00900.00High rak/profile make event application (conscrupping events)SCN800.00900.00High rak/profile make event application (conscrupping events)SCN800.00800.00Paile building fortificate Nethal's MisionCN400.00445.00445.00New halt: Building fortificate Nethal's MisionCN400.00445.00445.00New halt: Building fortificate Nethal's MisionCN400.00455.00455.00Singlestand forti developed fortificate Nethal's MisionCN400.00455.00455.00Singlestand for any exciting the brow (i.e. AS3)CN400.00455.00455.00Otherse Tade LiceasesTN2211.00225.00225.00225.00Singlestand for any exciting the processing Frish processing Frish conjectoreN417.00417.00417.00Singlestand for any exciting the manumSN417.00417.00417.00Singlestand for any exciting the manumSN417.00417.00417.00Singlestand for any exciting the manumSN417.00417.00417.00Singlestand for any exciting the manumSN420.00420.00420							
Assessment Non-Load Government None Management Pinn 5 N 9000 90		5	N	80.00	80.00	80.00	
September 13 Application (Constructions out of hours) 5 N 200.00 200.00 Kigh Inskip match (Instant Machine) S/C N 500.00 500.00 Kigh Inskip match (Instant Machine) C PAD 200.00 500.00 Kigh Inskip match (Instant Machine) C N 200.00 200.00 200.00 Kigh Inskip match (Instant Machine) C N 200.00 210.00 200.00 200.00 200.00 200.00 200.00 200.00 200.00 200.00 200.00 200.00		s	N	500.00	500.00	500.00	
Ing. In Algorithm make wert application (non-complying event) 9/C POA POA POA POA Commal Note Monitoring of event C N POA						200.00	
Summal Noise Monitoring of event POA POA POA POA POA Dealise Building Dealise Building Certificate 'Low Nisk' C N 200.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 2210.00 4215.00 425.00 426.00 426.00 426.00 426.00 426.00 426.00 426.00 420.00 420.00 <t< td=""><td>Ancillary Measure Penalty (maximum \$5,000.00)</td><td>S</td><td>N</td><td>5000.00</td><td>5000.00</td><td>5000.00</td></t<>	Ancillary Measure Penalty (maximum \$5,000.00)	S	N	5000.00	5000.00	5000.00	
Public Buildings C N 20100 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 210.00 410.00 </td <td></td> <td>S/C</td> <td>1</td> <td>POA</td> <td>POA</td> <td>POA</td>		S/C	1	POA	POA	POA	
New Public Building Certificate 'Uw Bisk' C N 20000 21000 21000 21000 21000 21000 21000 21000 21000 21000 21000 41500 41700 21100	External Noise Monitoring of event	С		POA	POA	POA	
New Public Building Certificate - High Risk' C N 443.00 443.00 443.00 640.00 640.00 640	Public Buildings		•				
New Public Building Certificate - Yigh Risk' C N 610.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 615.00 85.00 <th< td=""><td>New Public Building Certificate 'Low Risk'</td><td>С</td><td>N</td><td>205.00</td><td>210.00</td><td>210.00</td></th<>	New Public Building Certificate 'Low Risk'	С	N	205.00	210.00	210.00	
Application to vary a certificate (per hour) C N 92.00 95.00 85.00 85.00 Temporary Public Building /Public Events- per hour (i.e. RAS) C N 82.00 85.00 85.00 Offensive Trade Licences N 2211.00 2211.00 2211.00 2211.00 2210.00 228.00 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.10 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70 12.70	New Public Building Certificate 'Medium Risk	С	Ν	410.00	415.00	415.00	
Image of the Building Public Events- per hour (i.e. RAS) C N 82.00 85.00 85.00 Offensive Trade Licences	New Public Building Certificate - 'High Risk'	С	N	610.00	615.00	615.00	
Offensive Trade Licences N 211.00	Application to vary a certificate (per hour)		N	82.00	85.00	85.00	
Annue works/Artificial manure depois - per annum S N 21100	Temporary Public Building /Public Events- per hour (i.e. RAS)	С	N	82.00	85.00	85.00	
Shellink and Crustacean processing/Fish procesing/Fish processing/Fish processing/Fish processing/Fish			1				
offensive trades - per anium C N C C C C C N C C C C C C N C C C C C N C C C C C C						211.00	
Lundriks, Dry-Cleaning per annum S N 147.00 147.00 147.00 Gut scraping (preparation of sauage skin) per annum S N 171.00 171.00 171.00 Transfer of registration S N 133.00 133.00 133.00 Todging Mouses		S	N	298.00	298.00	298.00	
Gut scraping (preparation of sausage skin) per annum S N 171.00		c	N	147.00	147.00	147.00	
Transfer of registration S N 133.00 133.00 133.00 Ladging Houses							
Lodging Houses N 20000							
Registration per annum S N 200.00 250.00 2		-					
Environmental Protection Act Noise Infringement S N 250.00		S	N	200.00	200.00	200.00	
Section 79 (1) Second and subsequent offences S N S00.00 S00.00 S00.00 Environmental Protection Act Unauthorised Discharge Infringement S N 250.00 250.00 250.00 250.00 250.00 250.00 500.00<		I					
Environmental Protection Act Unauthorised Discharge Infringement S N 250.00 500.00<	Section 79 (1) First offence	S	N	250.00	250.00	250.00	
Clause (3), 4 (1) & 4 (2) First offence S N 250.00 </td <td>Section 79 (1) Second and subsequent offences</td> <td>S</td> <td>N</td> <td>500.00</td> <td>500.00</td> <td>500.00</td>	Section 79 (1) Second and subsequent offences	S	N	500.00	500.00	500.00	
Clause (3), 4 (1) & 4 (2) Second offence S N S00.00 500.00 500.00 COMMUNITY AMENITIES Waste Management Services Son.00 500.00 <td>Environmental Protection Act Unauthorised Discharge Infringement</td> <td>•</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>· · ·</td> <td></td>	Environmental Protection Act Unauthorised Discharge Infringement	•			· · ·		
COMMUNITY AMENTITIES Value Value </td <td>Clause (3), 4 (1) & 4 (2) First offence</td> <td>S</td> <td>N</td> <td>250.00</td> <td>250.00</td> <td>250.00</td>	Clause (3), 4 (1) & 4 (2) First offence	S	N	250.00	250.00	250.00	
Waste Management Services Refuse Charges Non rateable properties Standard Service C Non ateable properties Standard Service C Non ateable properties Standard Service C Non ateable properties Standard Service (One Service Per Property) - Included in Rates Charge Additional Rubbish Services Standard Service (One Service Per Property) - Included in Rates Charge Additional Waste service (Iotal waste capacity 240L) C Non ateit to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C Non ateit to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C Non ateit to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C Non ateit to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C Non ateit to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C Non ateit to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C N 401000 410.00 Ateit to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C N 4040.00 40.00	Clause (3), 4 (1) & 4 (2) Second offence	S	N	500.00	500.00	500.00	
Refuse Charges Non rateable properties Standard Service A 460.00 460.00 Rateable Properties Colspan="2">Colspan="2"Colspan="2">Colspan="2" Colspan="2" <td>COMMUNITY AMENITIES</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	COMMUNITY AMENITIES						
Non rateable propertiesStandard ServiceVCN460.00400.00 <th co<="" td=""><td>Waste Management Services</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th>	<td>Waste Management Services</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Waste Management Services					
Standard ServiceCN460.00460.00460.00Rateable Properties20L Waste & 240L Recycle BinsCN415.00415.00415.00Standard Service (One Service Per Property) - Included in Rates ChargeCN415.00415.00415.00Additional Rubbish ServiceStandard Service (Ione Service Per Property) - Included in Rates ChargeCN105.00110.00110.00Upgrade from 120L waste to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L)CN105.00110.00110.00240L additional Waste service (total waste capacity 360L)CN410.00410.00410.00Additional Standard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin)CN410.00410.00400.00Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN530.00530.00530.00Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment fee(120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00(120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN97.00100.00100	Refuse Charges						
Rateable Properties120L Waste & 240L Recycle BinsCN415.00415.00415.00Standard Service (One Service Per Property) - Included in Rates ChargeAdditional Rubbish ServicesUpgrade from 120L waste to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L)CN105.00110.00110.00240L additional waste service (total waste capacity 360L)CN160.00170.00170.00170.00240L additional Kandard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin)CN410.00410.00410.00total capacity: 240L waste, 480L recycle binCN530.00530.00530.00Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN151.50155.00155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment fee(120 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste BinCN113.00115.00115.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1360 Litre (Replacement for 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.50		n	1				
120L Waste & 240L Recycle Bins C N 415.00 415.00 415.00 415.00 Standard Service (One Service Per Property) - Included in Rates Charge Additional Rubbish Services 0 105.00 110.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 1		С	N	460.00	460.00	460.00	
Standard Service (One Service Per Property) - Included in Rates ChargeAdditional Rubbish ServicesUpgrade from 120L waste to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L)CN105.00110.00110.00240L additional Standard Service (total waste capacity 360L)CN160.00170.00170.00Additional Standard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin)CN410.00410.00410.00Additional Standard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin)CN530.00530.00530.00Super Service 2 x 240L waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN215.70220.00220.00(120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin on Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.505.50							
Additional Rubbish Services Upgrade from 120L waste to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L) C N 105.00 110.00 100.00 240L additional waste service (total waste capacity 360L) C N 160.00 170.00 170.00 Additional Standard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin) C N 410.00 410.00 410.00 Additional Standard Service (120L waste, 480L recycle bin C N 530.00 530.00 530.00 Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L) C N 40.00 40.00 40.00 Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit) C N 40.00 40.00 40.00 40.00 Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin) C N 151.50 155.00 155.00 Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin) C N 97.00 100.00 100.00 Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin) C N 97.00 100.00 100.00 Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin) C N 97.00		C	N	415.00	415.00	415.00	
Upgrade from 120L waste to 240L waste bin (total waste capacity 240L)CN105.00110.00110.00240L additional waste service (total waste capacity 360L)CN160.00170.00170.00Additional Standard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin)CN410.00410.00410.00total capacity: 240L waste, 480L recycle binCN530.00530.00530.00Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN40.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.00Administration Bin establishment feeCN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment feeCN97.00100.00100.00(120 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN97.00100.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.5							
240L additional waste service (total waste capacity 360L)CN160.00170.00170.00Additional Standard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin) total capacity: 240L waste, 480L recycle binCN410.00410.00410.00Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN530.00530.00530.00530.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.0040.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN151.50155.00155.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN97.00100.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.505.50		C C	N	105.00	110.00	110.00	
Additional Standard Service (120L waste & 240L recycle bin) total capacity: 240L waste, 480L recycle binCN410.00410.00410.00Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN530.00530.00530.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN215.70220.00220.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.50							
total capacity: 240L waste, 480L recycle binCN530.00530.00530.00Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN530.00530.00530.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment feeCN215.70220.00220.00(120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN113.00115.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.50							
Super Service 2 x 240L Waste Bins (total waste capacity 480L)CN530.00530.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.00Mandatory In-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN151.50155.00Administration Bin establishment feeCN215.70220.00220.00(120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.50		L L	IN	410.00	410.00	410.00	
MandatoryIn-service Fee - Waste (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00MandatoryIn-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Administration Bin establishment fee(120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment feeCN215.70220.00220.00(120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.50		C.	N	530.00	530.00	530.00	
MandatoryIn-service Fee - Recycling (Per Service Unit)CN40.0040.0040.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN215.70220.00220.00(120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.50						40.00	
Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste and 240 Litre Recycling Bin)CN151.50155.00155.00Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN215.70220.00220.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.50						40.00	
Administration Bin establishment fee (120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN215.70220.00220.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin)CN97.00100.00100.00Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.50						155.00	
(120 Litre Waste 240 Litre Recycling Bin and 240 Litre Greenwaste Bin) C N 97.00 100.00 100.00 Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste Bin C N 97.00 100.00 100.00 Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin) C N 113.00 115.00 115.00 Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report produced Free Free Free Greenwaste Bags C Y 5.50 5.50						220.00	
Additional 240 Litre Recycling Bin or Greenwaste BinCN97.00100.00100.00Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin)CN113.00115.00115.00Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report producedFreeFreeFreeGreenwaste BagsCY5.505.505.55		Ĩ		213.70	220.00		
Upgrade Recycling Bin 1x360 Litre (Replacement for 240 litre Recycling Bin) C N 113.00 115.00 Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report produced Free Free Free Greenwaste Bags C Y 5.50 5.50 5.55		с	N	97.00	100.00	100.00	
Replacement bin requested as stolen and a Police Incident Report produced Free Free Greenwaste Bags C Y 5.50 5.50						115.00	
Greenwaste Bags C Y 5.50 5.50 5.50		-	I	Free	Free	Free	
		С	Y			5.50	
POAL POAL POAL POAL POAL	Administration Bin establishment fee (Multi Unit Dwellings)	C	Y	POA	POA	POA	

	Authority S - Statute	GST Applicable	2021-22	2022-23	2023-2024
	C - Council	Yes / No	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)
PLANNING SERVICES					
Determination of a Development Application where the development is:			1		
(a) Not more than \$50,000	S	N	147.00	147.00	147.00
(b) more than \$50,000 but not more than \$500,000 - percentage of cost of development	S	N			0.32% of the estimated
	5	N	cost of development	cost of development	
(c) more than \$500,000 but not more than \$2.5 million	S	Ν	1,700.00 + 0.257% for every \$1 in excess of \$500,000	1,700.00 + 0.257% for every \$1 in excess of \$500,000	every \$1 in excess of
(d) more than \$2.5 million but not more than \$5 million	S	Ν	7,161.00 + 0.206% for every \$1 in excess of \$2.5 million	7,161.00 + 0.206% for every \$1 in excess of \$2.5 million	
(e) more than \$5 million but not more than \$21.5 million	S	Ν	12,633.00 + 0.123% for every \$1 in excess of \$5 million	12,633.00 + 0.123% for every \$1 in excess of \$5 million	every \$1 in excess of
(f) more than \$21.5 million	S	N	34,196.00	34,196.00	34,196.00
Development Applications where already commenced or carried out - penalty fee	S	Ν	Triple the development application fee	Triple the development application fee	development
Amendments to Approved Plans (Application Fee) - 50% of the original fee (major amendment) or \$147.00 (minor amendment). Note - new DA required to amend approval	C	Ν	50% or 147.00 (whichever the greater)	50% or 147.00 (whichever the greater)	
Other Fees					
Determination of a Development Application for a change of use or an alteration or extension or change of non-conforming use	S S	N	295.00	295.00	295.00 885.00
Penalty (the fee plus twice the fee above) if change has already occurred Planning Services - Other	5	N	885.00	885.00	885.00
Provision of Subdivision Clearance:			-		
(a) Not more than 5 lots - per lot	S	N	73.00	73.00	73.00
(b) More than 5 lots but not more than 195 lots	S	N	365.00 for first 5 lots +	365.00 for first 5 lots +	
	3	N	Per Lot Fee of 35.00 thereafter	Per Lot Fee of 35.00 thereafter	
(c) More than 195 lots	S	Ν	7,393.00	7,393.00	7,393.00
Clearance Reinspection (Subdivision)	C	Ν	100.00	100.00	100.00
Application for Approval of Home Occupation					
(a) Initial fee	S	N	222.00	222.00	222.00
(b) Initial fee - penalty (initial fee plus twice the fee above) if occupation has already commenced	S	Ν	666.00	666.00	
(a) Renewal fee	S	N	73.00	73.00	
(b) Renewal fee - penalty (renewal fee plus twice the fee above) if approval has already expired	S	N	219.00	219.00	219.00
Fee to initiate a Scheme Amendment, Local Development Plan or Structure Plan - Minor Amendments (no textural just scheme map alterations)	С	Ν	Maximum 5,000.00 in accordance with Planning and Development Regulations 2009 (Part 7- Local Government Planning Charges)	Maximum 5,000.00 in accordance with Planning and Development Regulations 2009 (Part 7- Local Government Planning Charges)	accordance with Planning and Development
Fee to initiate a Scheme Amendment or Structure Plan - All Other Amendments	С	N	Maximum 7,000.00 in accordance with Planning and Development Regulations 2009 (Part 7- Local Government Planning Charges)	Maximum 7,000.00 in accordance with Planning and Development Regulations 2009 (Part 7- Local Government Planning Charges)	accordance with Planning and Development
Advertising (Express Post) of Development Applications - per letter	С	N	8.00	8.50	8.50
Plan Search Fee for Development and Planning Approvals (plus print costs)	С	N	100.00 plus print costs	100.00 plus print costs	100.00 plus print costs
Section 40 (Liquor Licencing) Certificates - per hour (Note as per Section 39)	С	N	150.00 per hour	155.00 per hour	155.00 per hour
Design Review Panel Services (unless regulated - maximum fee to apply)	1				
Initial review	C	N	800.00	830.00	
Second major review	С	N	1,600.00	1655.00	1655.00
Subsequent follow-up reviews (each)	C	N	800.00	830.00	830.00

	Authority S - Statute C - Council	GST Applicable Yes / No	2021-22 (\$)	2022-23 (\$)	2023-2024 (\$)
Heritage Assessment Fee					
Heritage Assessment Fee for Development Applications (Other than Incidental Structures - \$135 or Nil when behind building and not visible from street)	С	Ν	Maximum 270.00	Maximum 280.00	Maximum 280.00
Delisting request for Heritage List (where full heritage listing review has not been undertaken within the previous 2 years)	С	N	Maximum 2,500.00	Maximum 2,600.00	Maximum 2,600.00
Cash-in-lieu per parking bay - standard decked parking bay in accordance with Local Planning Policy 205 - Public Parking	C	Y	Maximum 30,000.00	Maximum 30,000.00	19,500.00
Cash-in-lieu-per-parking bay- "Preferred Use" decked parking bay in accordance with Local Planning Policy 205 - Public Parking	e	¥	Maximum 15,000.00	Maximum 15,000.00	0.00
Planning & Development Staff Schedule of Hourly Rates					
Director Manager/Senior Planner/Consultant	S S	Y Y	88.00 66.00	88.00 66.00	88.0 66.0
Planning Officer	S	ł Y	36.86	36.86	36.8
Other Staff	S	f Y	36.86	36.86	36.8
Secretarial/Administrative Officer	S	Y	30.80	30.80	30.8
BUILDING SERVICES	3	1	50.20	50.20	50.2
Building Fees					
-	S	N	147.00	150.00	150.0
Sign Licence Application - per sign Building Plan Search Fee	C S	N	147.00 100.00 - plus	150.00 100.00 - plus	150.0 100.00 - plu
building rian search ree	C	N	photocopying charges	photocopying charges	
Battery Powered Alarm Fee (regulation 61)	S	N	179.40	179.40	179.4
Application as defined in regulation 31	S	N	2160.15	2160.15	2160.1
Swimming Pool Licence Inspection - Annual Fee	С	N	30.00	34.00	45.0
Building Permit Application Fee for Amendment - Minimum	S	N	105.00	110.00	110.0
Application to extend the time during which a building or demolition permit has effect (s. 32(3)(f))	S	Ν	105.00	110.00	110.0
Building Permit Fees					
Uncertified - Class 1 - 10 (Percentage of Estimated value) Min \$105.00	S	N	0.32%	0.32%	0.329
Certified - Class 1 and 10 (Percentage of Estimated Value) Min \$105.00	S	N	0.19%	0.19%	0.19
Certified - Class 2 and 9 (Percentage of Estimated Value) Min \$105.00	S	Ν	0.09%	0.09%	0.09
BCITF Levy (for work over \$20,000) - % of the value of the work inc GST	S	Ν	0.20%	0.20%	0.20
Occupancy & Building Approval Certificate					
Standard Occupancy & Building Approval Certificate	S	N	105.00	110.00	110.0
Temporary occupancy permit for an incomplete building	S	N	105.00	110.00	110.0
Modification of an occupancy permit for additional use of a building on a temporary basis	S	N	105.00	110.00	110.0
A replacement of occupancy permit for permanent change of the building's use, Classification	S	N	105.00	110.00	110.0
Strata Scheme or Plan of Resubdivision - for each strata unit - Min \$115.00	S	N	11.60	11.60	11.6
An occupancy permit for unauthorised works - Percentage of Works Value - Min \$105.00	S	N	0.18%	0.18%	0.189
Application for a building approval certificate for a building in respect of which unauthorised work has been done (s. 51(3)) - Percentage of Works Value - Min \$105.00	S	N	0.38%	0.38%	0.389
Application to replace an occupancy permit for an existing building (s. 52(1))	S	Ν	105.00	110.00	110.0
Application for a building approval certificate for an existing building where unauthorised work has not been done (s. 52(2))	S	Ν	105.00	110.00	110.0
Application to extend the time during which an occupancy permit or building approval certificate has effect (s. $65(3)(a)$)	S	Ν	105.00	110.00	110.0
Demolition Permit Fees					
Class 1 or 10 Min \$105.00	S	N	105.00	110.00	110.0
Class 2 to 9 (for each storey)	S	Ν	105.00	110.00	110.0
Builders Services Levy	-				
Building or Demolition Permit - less than or equal to \$45,000	S	N	61.65	61.65	61.6
Building or Demolition Permit - over \$45,000, percentage of value of work Occupancy permit or building approval certificate for approved building work under ss47, 49,	s s	N N	0.137% 61.65	0.137% 61.65	0.137 61.6
50 or 52 of the Building Act Occupancy permit or building approval certificate for unauthorised building work under s51 of the Building Act - less than or equal to \$45,000	S	N	123.30	123.30	123.3
Occupancy permit or building approval certificate for unauthorised building work under s51 of the Building Act - over \$45,000, percentage of value of work	S	N	0.274%	0.274%	0.274

	Authority	GST			
	S - Statute C - Council	Applicable Yes / No	2021-22 (\$)	2022-23 (\$)	2023-2024 (\$)
PARKING SERVICES					
Parking Fees					
Tradesperson Parking permit - per day per bay (CBD and NEP)	С	Y	51.00	55.00	55.00
Tradesperson Parking permit - per day per bay (Residential)	С	Y	36.00	40.00	40.00
Tradesperson parking permit (Residential)- PP Weekly Rate	С	Y	150.00	150.00	175.00
First Residential Parking Permit	C	Y		\$100 per permit per year	125.00
Additional Residential Parking Permits (provided at CEO discretion)	С	Y	150.00	\$150 per permit per year	175.00
First Residential Parking Permit for Heritage homes with no off street parking	С	Y	-	Free	Free
Replacing parking permits	С	Y	30.00	50.00	50.00
Events					
Town Events - per entry			10.00	POA	POA
External Event Parking Fees-per entry	С	Y	20.00	20.00	20.00
Traffic Management Fees	С	Y	POA	POA	POA
Complaint Line Monitoring Fees	С	Y	POA	POA	POA
Impoundment Fees					
Vehicle Impounding Fee	С	N	200.00	205.00	205.00
Towing Fee	С	Y	POA	At cost	At cost
Vehicle Storage Fee - per day or part thereof	С	N	45.00	45.00	50.00
COMMUNITY SERVICES					
Claremont Park Community Facilities Building					
Community Group Hire per hour	С	Y	18.50	30.00	30.00
Replacement Security Card	с	Y	10.00	50.00	50.00
Parks and Gardens			ļ.		
Rowe Park					
Tennis Courts per hour	С	Y	10.00	15.00	15.00
Tennis Courts per hour-commercial	С	Y	10.00	25.00	25.00
Parks and Reserves Facilities Use/Hire					
Commercial personal and dog training / fitness class operators					
Group Size					
1 - 4 participants; per annum	С	Y	205.00	215.00	215.00
5 - 10 participants; per annum	С	Y	510.00	530.00	530.00
11 - 20 participants; per annum	c	Ŷ	1,030.00	1070.00	1070.00
Single session (up to 20 participants)	с	Y	31.00	32.00	32.00
Access to private property for general purposes					
Irrigated Park					
Car / light vehicle; m2/per week	С	Y	1.30	1.40	1.40
Truck / heavy vehicle; m2/per week	C	Ŷ	5.10	5.30	5.30
Non-irrigated reserve	ũ		5/20	5.50	5.50
Car / light vehicle; m2/per week	С	Y	0.80	0.85	0.85
Truck / heavy vehicle; m2/per week	C C	Ŷ	2.60	2.70	2.70
Key Bond	C C	N	100.00	100.00	100.00
Minimum Call Out for Parks and Reserves access	C C	Y	92.00	92.00	92.00
Annual access rates	Č.		POA	POA	POA
			FUA	FUA	FUA
Other	C C	v	260.00	260.00	260.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size)	С	Y	360.00	360.00	360.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large	С	Y	510.00	510.00	510.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree)					
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc)	C C	Y Y	510.00	510.00 3,400.00	510.00 3,400.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm	C C C	Y Y Y	510.00 3,400.00 -	510.00 3,400.00 200.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm Over 80sqm	C C	Y Y	510.00	510.00 3,400.00	510.00 3,400.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm Over 80sqm Minimum Bonds	C C C C	Y Y Y Y	510.00 3,400.00 - 615.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm Over 80sqm Minimum Bonds No Alcohol	C C C C C C	Y Y Y Y N	510.00 3,400.00 - 615.00 500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm Over 80sqm Minimum Bonds No Alcohol Alcohol	C C C C C C C C C	Y Y Y Y N N	510.00 3,400.00 - 615.00 500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm Over 80sqm Minimum Bonds No Alcohol Alcohol Social Functions	C C C C C C C C C C C C C	Y Y Y Y N N N	510.00 3,400.00 - 615.00 500.00 1,500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00 1,500.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm Over 80sqm Minimum Bonds No Alcohol Alcohol	C C C C C C C C C	Y Y Y Y N N	510.00 3,400.00 - 615.00 500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00
Other Tree planting (between 30-45L size) Tree planting (between 75-100L size) Poinciana & Jacaranda only available in large Removal and installation of replacement tree (Per tree) Temporary structure installed by Hirer (marquee over 3x3m, bouncy castle etc) Up to 80sqm Over 80sqm Minimum Bonds No Alcohol Alcohol Social Functions	C C C C C C C C C C C C C	Y Y Y Y N N N	510.00 3,400.00 - 615.00 500.00 1,500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00 1,500.00	510.00 3,400.00 200.00 640.00 500.00 1,500.00 1,500.00

	Authority S - Statute C - Council	GST Applicable Yes / No	2021-22 (\$)	2022-23 (\$)	2023-2024 (\$)
CLAREMONT AQUATIC CENTRE				I	
Admissions					
Single Daily Admission	С	Y	6.50	6.60	6.60
10 Admissions	С	Y	62.00	63.00	63.00
20 Admissions	С	Y	122.00	124.00	124.00
40 Admissions	С	Y	240.00	244.00	244.00
80 Admissions	С	Y	472.00	480.00	480.00
Family Pass (2 Adults & 2 Children or 1 Adult & 3 Children)	С	Y	20.00	21.00	21.00
Town of Claremont Staff (permanent)	С	Y	Free	Free	Free
Child Entry Fees	I		I		
Single Daily Admission	С	Y	5.00	5.10	5.10
10 Admissions	С	Y	47.00	48.00	48.00
20 Admissions	C	Y	92.00	94.00	94.00
40 Admissions	C	Y	180.00	184.00	184.00
80 Admissions	C	Y	352.00	360.00	360.00
Club Member	C	Y	4.70	4.80	4.80
Children 3 years and under	С	Y	Free	Free	Free
Education Department Vacswim Entry Fees	<u> </u>	V			
Single Daily Admission	C	Y	4.60	4.70	4.70
5 Day Child Pass	C	Y	22.00	22.50	22.50
8 Day Child Pass	С	Y	35.20	36.00	36.00
9 Day Child Pass	С	Y	39.60	40.50	40.50
10 Day Child Pass	С	Y	44.00	45.00	45.00
Single Daily Spectator Admission	С	Y	2.00	2.00	2.00
5 Day Spectator Pass	С	Y	9.00	9.00	9.00
8 Day Spectator Pass	С	Y	14.40	14.40	14.40
9 Day Spectator Pass	С	Y	16.20	16.20	16.20
10 Day Spectator Pass	С	Y	18.00	18.00	18.00
Seniors & Aged Pensioners (Including Disability & Invalid Pension Card)					
Senior, Aged Pension Card & Invalid Pensioner Card	С	Y	5.00	5.10	5.10
10 Admissions	С	Y	47.00	48.00	48.00
20 Admissions	С	Y	92.00	94.00	94.00
40 Admissions	С	Y	180.00	184.00	184.00
80 Admissions	С	Y	352.00	360.00	360.00
Non-Swimmer Entry Fees	I		I		
Non-swimmers - daily	С	Y	2.00	2.00	2.00
5 Admissions	С	Y	9.00	9.00	9.00
8 Admissions	C	Ŷ	14.40	14.40	14.40
9 Admissions	C	Ŷ	16.20	16.20	16.20
10 Admissions	C	Y	18.00	18.00	18.00
Non swimming - Child parent or guardian drop off and pick up	č		10.00	Free	Free
				riee	Fiee
School Group Entry Fee (Including Swimming Carnivals)	<u> </u>	v	2.50		
Schools' Groups	C	Y	3.50	3.60	3.60
Professional Entry Fees	<u>^</u>	Y			
Dolphins Water polo Flippa Ball (1 child)	C	Y	4.70	4.80	4.80
Learn To Swim Entry Fee (1 child or 1 child + 1 adult)	С	Y	5.00	5.10	5.10
Claremont Football Club Single Entry	С	Y	5.00	5.10	5.10
Synchronised Swimming Fee	С	Y	4.30	4.40	4.40
Aqua Aerobic Fees	1				
Single entry	С	Y	15.00	15.00	15.00
10 Admissions	С	Y	147.00	147.00	147.00
20 Admissions	С	Y	292.00	292.00	292.00
40 Admissions	С	Y	580.00	580.00	580.00
Annual Membership		-			
12 Month Membership - Adult	С	Y	-	900.00	900.00
12 Month Membership - Child (under 15 years)	С	Y	-	-	650.00
12 Month Membership - Senior (aged pension card required)	С	Y	-	-	750.00
Town of Claremont Staff (permanent)	C	Ŷ	Free	Free	Free
Other Fees	Ļ	· · ·			
Membership Card Fee (Replacement)	С	Y	5.00	5.00	5.00
Non Refundable Booking Deposit (for all bookings \$100.00 +)	C	Y	100.00	100.00	100.00
The merchander pooking pepose for an pookings \$100.00 ()		1	100.00	100.00	100.00

	Authority S - Statute C - Council	GST Applicable Yes / No	2021-22 (\$)	2022-23 (\$)	2023-2024 (\$)
Professional Fees			I	I	
Dolphins Water polo Club	С	Y	15.00%	20.00%	20.00
Dive Pool per hour - Not for Profit Club	С	Y	-	7.00	7.0
0m Lane per hour - Not for Profit Club	С	Y	-	5.20	5.2
25m Lane per hour - Not for Profit Club	С	Y	-	2.70	2.7
Clubroom hire - Not for Profit per hour			-	9.00	9.0
NAPI Hire Fee per Game	С	Y	180.00	180.00	180.0
50m pool inflatable + lifeguard per hour	С	Y	160.00	160.00	160.
25m pool inflatable + lifeguard per hour	С	Y	160.00	160.00	160.
Party Leader per hour	С	Y	50.00	50.00	50.
ifeguard per Hour	C	Y	50.00	50.00	50.
Duty Manager per Hour	С	Y	64.00	64.00	64.
Personal Training Session - 1 hour session	C	Y	70.00	70.00	70.
Group training session - 1 hour session for 3 or more	С	Y	100.00	100.00	100.
Pool Hire Fees & Charges	•				
Hire Fees Large Commercial User Group Rate - Per Hour					
50m Lane per hour (> 5 swimmers per session)	C	Y	35.00	36.00	36.
25m Lane per hour (> 5 swimmers per session)	С	Y	17.50	18.50	18
Dive Pool per hour (> 5 swimmers per session)	С	Y	50.00	50.00	50.
Dive Pool Lane per hour (> 5 swimmers per session)	С	Y	17.50	18.50	18
Club Room Hire (> 5 swimmers per session)	С	Y	60.00	60.00	60
25m Lane Attraction Rate (> 5 swimmers per session)	C	Y	15.00	16.00	16
Hire Fees Small Commercial User Group Rate - Per Hour					
50m Lane per hour (< 5 swimmers per session)	С	Y	30.00	31.00	31
25m Lane per hour (< 5 swimmers per session)	C	Ŷ	15.00	16.00	16
Dive Pool per hour (< 5 swimmers per session)	C	Ŷ	40.00	40.00	40
Dive Pool Lane per hour (< 5 swimmers per session)	C C	Y	15.00	16.00	16
Clubrooms hire per hour (< 5 admissions per session)	C C	Y	50.00	50.00	50
Hire Fees Not for profit clubs rate - Per Hour	ι,	I	30.00	50.00	50
50m Lane per hour - Not for Profit Club	С	Y	25.00	26.00	26
25m Lane per hour - Not for Profit Club	С	Υ Υ	12.50	13.50	13
	С	Y			
Dive Pool - Not for Profit (per hour)			35.00	35.00	35
Dive Pool Lane - Not for Profit (per hour)	С	Y	12.50	13.50	13
Clubroom - Not for Profit per hour	С	Y	45.00	45.00	45
Education Department Lane Hire Fee	C	Y	Free	Free	F
Other Hire Fees					
Swimming Carnival Hire Fee (Half Day up to 3 hours)	С	Y	180.00	180.00	180
Swimming Carnival Hire Fee (Full Day 3 hours +)	С	Y	350.00	350.00	350
Night Carnival + 1 DM & 1 PLG	С	Y	580.00	580.00	580
RLSS course hire fee (1 day course) + entry	С	Y	120.00	120.00	120
RLSS weekend course hire fee (3 days) + entry	С	Y	240.00	240.00	240
RLSS weekend course hire fee (5 days) + entry	C	Y	350.00	350.00	350
AUSTSWIM course hire fee (1 day course) + entry	С	Y	120.00	120.00	120
AUSTSWIM weekend course hire fee (3 days) + entry	С	Y	240.00	240.00	240
AUSTSWIM weekend course hire fee (5 days) + entry	С	Y	350.00	350.00	350
RLSS and AUSTSWIM entry fee per person	С	Y	4.70	4.80	4
CLAREMONT COMMUNITY HUB AND LIBRARY					
Clubs & Classes Attendance	С	Y	5.00	5.00	5
ost Membership Card Replacement	С	Y	5.00	5.00	5
ibrary Bags	e	¥	2.00	2.00	¢
Non Library Member Public Internet PC Use (per hour)	e	¥	2.00	2.00	e
Photocopying and printing from public access computers	•		-		
44 B&W	С	Y	0.20	0.20	C
A3 B&W	С	Y	0.30	0.30	C
A4 Colour	С	Y	0.50	0.50	C
\3 Colour	С	Y	1.00	1.00	1
Hub Meeting Room Hire (max. of 20)	1				
ees per hour - Individual	С	Y	20.00	20.00	20
ees per hour - Not for profit group	C	Y	10.00	10.00	10
ees per hour - Commercial	C C	Y	40.00	40.00	4(
ibrary Meeting Room (max. of 4)	L L	'	40.00	40.00	40
ees per hour - Individual	С	Y	10.00	10.00	
ees per nour - inuividual	L		10.00		10
ees per hour - Not for profit group	С	Y	10.00	10.00	10

	Authority S - Statute C - Council	GST Applicable Yes / No	2021-22 (\$)	2022-23 (\$)	2023-2024 (\$)
CLAREMONT MUSEUM					
Education Program					
Fee for Children	С	Y	10.00	12.00	12.00
Cancellation fee - 4 weeks prior to booked date	С	Y	25.00	26.00	26.00
Cancellation fee - 2 weeks prior to booked date	С	Y	100.00	105.00	105.00
Late cancellation fee - 48 hrs prior to booked date	С	Y	Full amount	Full amount	Full amount
Photographic Orders					
Private	С	Y	15.00	16.00	16.00
Commercial	С	Y	50.00	52.00	52.00
Publications					
Street Histories	С	Y	15.00	16.00	16.00
CLAREMONT COMMUNITY RECREATION CENTRE					
ENGINEERING					
Sundry Fees and Charges					
Old Street signs	С	Y	130.00	135.00	135.00
Tree Preservation Plaques	С	Y	1,000.00	1,000.00	1,000.00
Permits - without Traffic Management approval					
Verge / Footpath Obstruction Permit (per 3 months)	С	Y	50.00	55.00	56.00
Verge / Footpath Obstruction Permit (per 3 months)	с	Y	100.00	105.00	107.00
Application received less than 7 working days prior to works start date	C	'			
Traffic Management Permits with Traffic Management approval					
Vehicular or pedestrian permit	С	Y	230.00	240.00	244.00
Vehicular or pedestrian permit - Application received less than 7 working days of works start date	С	Y	500.00	520.00	528.00
Bonds (refundable fee) and Fees					
Demolition Permit Bond	С	N	5,000.00	5,000.00	5,000.00
Partial Demolition Bond	С	Ν	1,000.00	1,000.00	1,000.00
Development bond - Category 1	С	N	500.00	500.00	500.00
Development bond - Category 2	С	N	1,000.00	1,000.00	1,000.00
Development bond - Category 3	С	Ν	3,000.00	3,000.00	5,000.00
Development bond - Category 4	С	Ν	POA	POA	POA
Verge Bond - [without footpath] per m2 for developments 3+ dwellings	С	Ν	50.00	50.00	50.00
Verge Bond - [with footpath] per m2 for developments 3+ dwellings	С	Ν	140.00	100.00	100.00
Refund inspection beyond the first - per inspection	С	Y	180.00	180.00	183.00
Private and Reimbursable Works (cost plus admin fee)	С	Y	POA	POA	POA

Disclaimer: When a fee listed in this schedule is updated by any Act, Regulation, Local Law, or Council decision

then the updated fee supersedes this schedule.